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SEN A TE, No. 1320 

STATE OF NEW JERSEY 

Hy Senators PERSKL~ •. J. JWNNO, P.\RKJ~~H. Z.\N~~. CAFrnHO 

a11d MAHT~SHA 
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Referred to Co111rnittet> 011 g11erhry and Environment 

AN AcT to amend aud supplement the "Pinelan<ls Protection A··t." 

approved .June 28, Ul79 (P. L. 1979, c. 111). 

BE IT ENACTED by the Senate and General Assembly of the Sta.te 

of New .Jersey: 

1. Section 7 of P. L. l!H9, c. 111(C.13:18A.-8) rn amended to 

read as follows: 

7. 'l'hP eommis,sion shall, on or before August 8, 1980, and after 

public hearings held in tlw pi11elamls area and in ot11er areas of 

the State at plaep~; of itt:> <'hoo:-;ing, prepare a11d adopt a compre­

hensive ma11agm11P11t plau for the pi11ela11ds area. Such plan shall 

be periodically revised and updakd, after public hearings, auc! 

shall include, but 11eed not 11ec(·ssaril)' he limited to: 

a. A resource assessment which: 

(l) Determines tlw amount and type of lnnmrn dewlopnwnt and 

activity which t1w ecosystem of thP pineland~ area ean sustain 

while still rnai11tai11i11g the ov1~rall ecological values thereof, with 

sp<~cial refonmce to grou11d and surface watm· suppl~' and quality; 

natural hazards, i 1 tcludi11µ; fir('; e11dang·ered, u11iqne, and unusual 

plants a11d u11irnah; a11d biotic <~Ollllllllllities; ecological factors re­

lntinµ: to the profr,.tion and ei1 hanccment of blueberry, crnnberry 

and other agricultural produdio11 or activity; air quality; an<l 

other appropriate c011siderations affecting the {'Colo~ical integrity 

of the pin elands area; 

(2) [11cludes au assess111ent of sc(~nie, aesthPtic, cultural, open 

space, and outdoor recreation resour<'es of the area, tog·ether with a 

determination of overall policies required to maintain and enhance 

such resources; and 

(B) Utilizes soil resour<'PS i11forn1ation fro111 the National Co­

operative f5oil Rurvey and th{' soil conservation districts in the 

pinelamls area. 

EXPLANATION-Matter enclosed in bold-faced brackets [thus] In the above bill 
i11 not enacted and is Intended to be omitted in the law. 
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27 h. A 111ap slrn\\'i11µ: tl1P ddailPd '101111.JarY Pi' llH• l'i11c·la11ds \'a-

28 tional ReRervP, s1wh rnap to dPli11natc·: 

29 (l) Major an~as witLill the· l1011i1dnr.\· \\'lii<'l1 ar1~ of criiical 

:m P< ological irnporla1'<'<': 

31 (2) Major ~m~as and reso11n·,·s a' l.i11"011t to thP hon11dar~· that 

32 have signilica11cP to tl1P Peoloµ;ical integrity of 1lw PiJ1ela11d.-.: 

33 National Heserv!•; n11d 

34 (3) Areas of scenic, Of><'ll spac", cultural, arnl n'<'n•atio1ial 

35 significancP. 

36 c. 'l1he map prepan•d punrnant to t·mi1s1•(·tio11 e. of :,;edion 10 ol' 

37 this act. 

38 d. A land us<' <~a pa hi lity map a11d a c0111prPhm1si ,.,. statP11H·11t 

3!) ol' policies for pla1111in1-" and managing tlw cl<'vPlop11H•1•t aml 11~;(~ 

40 of land in the pi11ela1HlR arna. which policie8 shnll: 

41 (1) ConsidPr all<l detail the applicatio11 ol' a 1arint:-· of laud 

42 and water proti~eti011 and mrwaµ;e111e11t l:Pclrniqw~s. i11rlurli11;.i: lmt 11ot 

43 limited to, z011i11p; aud r<";·ulatio11 clerin~d fro111 Siatl' a11d local poliee 

44 powE~rs, d<>veloprneHt arnl use staudards. permit systems, acqnif'i-

45 tiou of conservation easements and other intPrests i11 laud, public 

46 access ag-n•t•rnents witl1 private landowllers, pnr<'huse of la1Hl for 

47 resale or lease-hack, foe acquisition of puhlie n•c•rpatio11 sitPs ai1d 

48 PeOlogicaJly SPmdtive lll'l~as, fra11si'Pl' ol' dP\'PlPJllllPllt l'i!!.·Jiis, <kdi-

49 catio11 of IJrivafo land8 for re<'reatio11 01' COllS~H'\'Utio11 Jllll'lJ0:-5<':-l 

50 and a11y otlH~r appr·opriatl' 111!'tl1od of' land a11d \\'ah•r protPctio11 

rl 1 and 11i:untgP111<•11t whid1 will help 111Pd tlw goal::: a11d en rr.v 0111 t111~ 

52 policies of tlw 111a11agentf~11t plan; 

53 (2) lnchtde a policy f'or tht• use of Rtafo and local pqlice pow(•r 

54 re8ponsihilitius to the g-reah·st '~xlPut prndicalih' to r;·,·~·ulatt~ tlw 

55 11se of Jami and watPr n•sources i11 a 111a1111f~l' <·onsiste11t with tit(~ 

56 purposes and provisions of this ad a111l tlw 11\~dernl .\ct.; nnd 

;)7 (3) Hecognize existing ecouomie activities withi11 Hw area alld 

58 provide for the protection and P11lia11c<'me11t of ::-mel1 activiiie::-; as 

59 l'arrninµ;, l'orPstr>'• 1iroprietary recreational l'neilities, and those 

GO indige11ous indm;tries all(l 1·011111wrcial and residP11tial llevPlop-

61 me11ts which are co11siste11t wit11 sueh purposPs and pruvi::-;ions. 

()~ e. A <~oordi11atio11 a11d eom;i::-;tP11cy c·ompo11eJ1t wltielt details tl11~ 

fj8 ways in which local, f-itate, arnl Fnd<•nd programs a11d poliei<·s 

()4 may best he eoonlinat<·d to ]H'0111ofo the g-oals and policies of tl1P 

6!> mmiagement phrn, arnl which ch-tails how land, wah~r. awl stnic-

66 tures ma1iaµ;ed l1y g-overmnental or i1ongovenrn1p11fal Plitities in thH 

G7 public inkn~Rt within tlw pi11Pla11ds area 111a:-· hP i11t<'p;nt1c•rl into 

68 the manage11H~11t plan. 

• 
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f. A pul1lie nse <·ompo11!'11t i11('!11di11µ;, l1ul 11ot limited to, a detailed 

prograrn to i11i"orn1 th<• p1ildi1· oi appropriai<~ 11s<·s of the pinelands 

area. 

g. A li11a11eial <·0Jil]lOJH~11t. (o~PiliPr \'. ith a rnsh flow timetabl0 

which: 

(1) Details the c·ost ol' impl<·lll<'11ti11µ: 1lw rna11ageme11t plm1, in­

cluding, hnt not limit0d to, pa: rnrn1s i11 lieu-of-taxes, arqnisition, 

within 5 years of the pffective dali• o[ this aet, of fee simple or 

other iHtere::-:ts in larnb for pr<~::;enatioH or recreation purpoHes, 

compe11satio11 guara11tee::;, geiwrnl adrni11istrativ<' <'m;h;, and at1~' 

a1iti<~ipakd r•xtraordi1iary or l'u11ti11ui11~~ eos(s: a11d 

(2) Details th<~ soun'<'8 of nve1rn1• for CO\'<'l'ing such rosts, in­

cluding, but not limitecl to, grauts, do11ations, and loans from lol'al, 

State, and FedPrnl de1mrt111e11ts a11d agencies, and from the pri\ ate 

sector. 

h. A prognuu to provide for the 1rnLximum t"Pasible loral gov(·rn­

rnent and public participntio11 i11 the management of the pi11ela11ds 

area. 

i. A program l'or State alld loeal governmental implementa' ion 

of th<· cmHprehern;ive rnanagm11e11t pla11 and th<' various elmn<·nts 

thereof in a manner that will 1~118nre the co11ti11ued, uniform, and 

c011si8tent protection of the pi 1 eland:-; area in accord with the 11ur­

pose8 aud provisions of this ad aml the F1 ederal Act, includin.~~·: 

(1) Mini11rnn1 starnlanls for the a 1 !optio11, as required in sec ion 

1l of this act, of municipal a11 I county plalls a11d ordinances <·011-

c<~rniug (he d!•vdopmPnt and u:-;e of hrnd in the [pinelands] pre ,·er­

vation area, including, but not limited to, sta11dards for minimum 

lot sizes and strcalll setbacks, maxirn11rn appropriate population 

dPnsities, and regulated or prol1ibifod 11ses foT spPcifi<' portiorn; of 

the pinelands area; [and] 

!l9 ( 2) Reromrnp,nded standards for the adoption of mwnicipal and 

100 county ]Jlans and ordina11res r·o11cer11inq the de11elopt11e11t and 11se 

101 of land in the protedio11 area: and 

102 [(2)] (8) Sueh gnidcli1H•s for ai1y Ntate or loeal agencies as ma:v 

103 he prepared hy the Pornmission purs11md to sPdio11 12 hereof. 

104 ,i. In co11junction with 1~xisti11.'.!.· Rlatc progTams and planning 

lOfl proc<'SS<'s. a pla11 to implPment the provi8io11s of tl1e "Clean Wnter 

j(); ,\('1 '' (I'. L. !l:i-217) aml tlu• "Safe Drinking Water Act" (P. L. 

107 :i:;-:>:?3) whicl1 JH•rtain to the ~rnrfaee an<l ground water of th<' 

1 tn PiurlaJl(ls N ation:1l Rerwrve; 

109 k. 'l1he report transmitted to the commission hy the Departm~nt 

110 of T1~nvir01mwntal Protf'dion p1mmn11t to section 22 of this ae1. 
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l 2. Section ~J of P. L. 1979, c. 11 l ( C. 13 :l8A-10) is amendefl to 

2 to read as follows: 

J ~t a. J)uring OH~ deYelop111ent of tlH' r~o1nprehensive lnauagenwnt 

4 plan, the cm11rnissio11 sl1all con::-;ult willt approp1 iate officials of lo<'al 

5 governments, i11cludi11g tlw eolli1eil, a11<1 ~tate or ~\~d<'ral ag-encies 

6 with jurisdiction over lands, waters aml natural resoun·es within 

7 the pinelamls area, witl1 i11t1·rnstPd profrssio11al, scientific, and 

8 citizen organizations, a11d wi1h any citizem; advisor,v <'ommittef> 

9 which may be established h.'- the Oov!•rnor. 'l'he comrni:o-sio11 shall 

10 n•view all relevant <>xistinp; i11formation a11d studies 011 the pini·-

11 lands area i11cluding, but not limited to, the report of the eomrnith~1~ 

12 created pursuant to 11;X<'<'lltiw Ord<'r fl(i, is~med May 28, 1977. 

i:~ b. Upon tit<' adoption tl1ert>ol", tl1P <·onq1n~l1ensiYP 111a11ag<'1111·11t 

14 plan shall lH~ suli111itted to tlw Uon•nior and to thP Lep;islut Ill'!'. 

15 'l'lw co1111nissio11 shall further ::-;ul1111it sucli plall to tlw Se('retary of 

Hi the United States Departme11t of I 11terior, :is provi<kd i 11 tlw 

17 Fm !era! Act. 

18 c. 8uhsequeul tot.he adoption of tlif' 1•omprf'lt(~11si\'P 1n:1nagfmwnt 

19 plan, the provisions of a11:-· otl1er law, ordinance, rulP or regulation 

20 to the contrary notwithstanding, 110 application for dPYelopnw11t 

21 within the [pinf>lands] preserrntion arf>a shall he approyed hy any 

22 municipality, count>' or agellCY tlu•rf'of. aml no Stah~ approval, 

2B certificate, licenRe, •'Ollsent, permit, or fiuaH('ial assistance for th .. 

24 c01istructio11 of an)' strndure or the disturhll!H'<' of fill.'' land wit hi 11 

25 such area shall ht~ granted, unless such aµµrontl or gra11l co1ifon11s 

2G to the provisions of such comprehensive manageme11t plan; pro-

27 vided, however, that tlH' commission is hereb~' authoriz('d to waive 

28 strict compliance with snch plan or with any f:IPment or standard 

29 contained therPiu, upon fi11Ji11g that such waiver is uPcesstll'.'' to 

:~m alleviate extraordi11an· ltanbhi11 or to satisfy a eompelli11g· pnlilic 

31 need, is corn;istmd. with tlw purpos<>s nnd proviHions ol' this act 

32 and the ~'ederal Aet, and would not n•sult in 1-1ulistantial iinpair-

33 rnent of the resources of the pi11ela.rnfs area; and provided furtlwr, 

34 however, that the conm1issi011 shall, within !10 <ht.'"S of tlw effediY<' 

35 date of this act, and after public hearing thereon, adopt rules and 

36 regulations which s µecif y the stancla rds for determin i 11 g- sneh extra-

37 ordinary hardship, co111pelli11g public ll(~ed, co11sistt~ncy aml suh-

38 Htantial impai1111eHt. 

1 3. 8ectio11 11 of P. L. 1979, c. 111 (C. 1:~ :l8A-12) 1s anw11rlPd 

2 to read as follows: 

3 11. a. 'l1he prO\-isious of aity other law, ordinance, rule or regu-

4 lation to the c011trary notwithsta1Hling. within l year of the date 

5 of the a<lopti01i of the cornprdwnsivP management plan, or any 

..,,, 
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revision thereof, Pach <',(>m1t." located 111 whole or in part i11 Uw 

[pinelamls] pn>.s1'1'1'afio11 area shall suhrnit to tlHi commission such 

revi8iom; of the <'ount~· mastPr pla11 ai-: rna.v I><' 11e<•essary in nnh-\r 

to irnpleme11t tlH~ ohj!'ctiY<'S of the <·0111prd1e11sin' 111a11ag·ernP11t plan 

and conform with the rni11irnm11 sta11danls co11tni11ed therein. Afl<-\l' 

receivi11µ; aJHI reviewing 1meh rn\'isiom;, a:-; appli<'ahlP to tlw d<>­

velopment a11d ll.-i<' of land iii tl1e [pi11Plall(l8] preserration arPa, 

the commission shall approvP, reji·ct, or approve with cornli ti om; 

said revi8ed plai18, a8 it deerns a-ppropriate. affor pnhlie lwnri11g, 

withi11 GO days of the submission therc>of. 

Upo11 rejecti11g or collditionall>· apnrovi11p; an.\' such n·1·ised 

plan, the conn11i:-;sio11 ~diall id<•ntij\ such elianµ:<'s therei11 that it 

deerm; 11eces1mr.v !'or <00111111issio11 approval then·of, and tlw n~ln«u1t 

county shall adopt and <•1tforc(~ sn<"h plall, as RO changed. 

b. ·within 1 y<'ar of the date of the adoption of thP comJll'<'l1<>11si\·r· 

manaµ;ement plan, or a11:· revision thereof. each nrn11iei11ality 

located in whole or in part i11 the [pinelands] ]Jrcserratio11 area 

shall submit to tlw commission such rf'visions of the n11111icipal 

master plan and local land use ordinances as may lw 11eeessar:· in 

order to implement the ohjertives of the comprehensive manaw·­

ment plan and ('()nform with the minimum standards contained 

therein. After ri ceiving and reviPwinp; 1mch reYisio11s. as applica­

ble to the <levelo11ment and H8e of la11<l in tlw [pinelands] Jn·es1'1Ta­

tio11 area, the eommissi011 shall approve, n~jPd, or appron· witJ1 

conditions said revised. plans aml ordinanees, a:-; it <iPems appro­

priate, after pul1lic hearing, within 120 days of the date or the 

suhmissi011 thenof. 

Upon rPjecti11/.' or co11ditio11ally approving any sn<'h rPvi:·wd pla11 

or ordinance, th1• cornrnissio11 shall identify such ehang<'s therein 

that it <hwrns ne1'Pssary for <'onm1ission appron1l thPreof, a11d the 

relevant mn11ici11alit:· shall adopt and enfor<'e such pla11 or ordi­

na11ce, as 80 cha:1ge<l. 

'I1he <•ommission may, a8 hen'i11 prm·ide{l, deh~gate the l'PYie\\' 

of any municipal 111a8ter plan or land U8e ordi11a11('e to thP pla>111ing­

hoard of th<' co1u1ty wht\rPi11 su<".h 11rnnicipa.lit>• is locatPd. .\ 11y 

such delegation shall lH' made 0111.'·: ( 1) np011 a fimli11g· hy tht• 

commissio11 that such dPle~ation is co118iste11t with the purpose:-1 

and provisions of this act a:ntl the B'ederal Act; (2) if the eo111mis­

sion has apprO\ t\(l the mash~l' pla11 for such COUJ1ty-; and, t:n at 

the request of tl1e governinµ body of such count~·. The res11lts of 

any such couut: planning hoard l'eview shall be transmitt ~d to 

the commission prior to tlw commission's review a1HI appron1l of 

any such municipal master} lan or nr<linnnce. 
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4!1 c. [11 tl11• •~\'Piil that u11~' 1•,011111.\ or 1111111il'ipnlity i11 l11t~ /Jl't~st'll'<I 

50 tiori area fails to adopt or P111'otTP a11 apprO\ 1•cl l'f'Yi8Pd mastPr 

;-ti pl<111 or iu1pli-1111•11ti11g l11nd 11:-:1• ordin1111c1~:-;, :i:-. tl11• 1~asP lllH.' 

f1:~ h .. , i1wl11di11;,!; a11.\' 1,011ditio11 flil'rPl11 i111p11:·-a•d h1 1111' 1·0111111is:-:io11, 

f1:: U1n co111111iHHioll :-;hall adopt a11d 1>111'on·1· :-:twit 1'1111':; a11tl 1·1·g11lal.io11s 

G4 as 11111y hi' 111'<'.m;sar.\· to i111plP111P11t 1111' 111i11i11111111 standards co11-

f1:l ta.iw•d in t.h<• <'.0111prPlte11si\·1· 11111.1111µ;1~1111~11t pla11 ai; appli1•ahl•• to 

Gli the pn~set'/!ati.ou m1'a i11 u11y :-:11eh eo1111f,v or 111u11ici1mlit.y. 

57 d. Any approval of u11y applicatioll for dewloprne11t g-ruuted Ii~' 

!18 a11y 111u11il'ipalit~'· 1·1H111t.~·. 01· agP1w~· tltl'l'l'ol' i11 violatio11 of till' 

f1!1 lJI'O\'iHiOllS oJ' thiH Heetio11 shall lit~ null and \'oid lllld 01' 110 J'on•f' 

uO urnl effect at law 01· etiuity. 

I 4. 8ectio11 1~ ol' l'. L. l!JW, c. Ill({'. t:~:lHA-J:{) is a111P1td('d 

') lo l'f'U<l HH l'o I IO\\'H: 

;! 1:2. 111 order to aRsm·1~ t11at the adio11:-:, d1·eisio11:-:, dl'ten11i11at io11.-.: 

, 4 aml ruli11g,s ol' 1.111~ Htah~, eouuty a111l 1111111i<'ipal µ:ovP1·11111p11ts sltall. 

f1 to the 11mxi11111m extm1t. prnctienhh~ a11d i'PaHilill', 1•011fo1'111 witl1 1111' 

Ii comprehe11sive 1111111agerne11t. plan adopt<•d Ii~· tl1(' <'011n11issio11 pur-

7 suant to s1~cti011 7 of tl1is act. the c·ornrni~siort shall prepar1>, 

8 pe1'iodirally n•visP and trawm1it. to all Ht.ah•, <'otlllt~· or 1111111iripal 

!l agenci(~S empowered to fina11ce or co11strnct any capital project 

10 within tlw pinf'la11dH area, nn<l to nil Htate ug<>nrieR Prnpowl'rf'd to 

11 l-{rant or deny a11:v approval, certificatl', licPnse, co11sl'nt, or pt>n11i1 

1~ for the eo11structio11 of a11y structrm~ or the clisturhance of land 

1:~ tlwrei11, :-:uelt g'Uicfoli1u~s for tlt<> loeatio11 arnl <'n11strurtio11 of 8llC'l1 

14 capital pro,iPctH or l'or thr gra11ti11g- of a11.'· suC'h approval, certific·ati·. 

15 lirn~11se, co11HP11t, pPm1it, or fi11m1<~ial a:-:si:-:ta11ct>, :is the casP mny be, 

Iii ns the eo111111iHHio11 <h~emH 11P<'flSHar~· and appropriati>. 1'h1~se q11ide 

17 lin1·s shall IH~ hi:ndin.<J wif.h n's71P1'f fo any i:onsl rn.ctim1, or dis/111-

l K /111111·1· 11/ lflntl i11 fhr· /J1'1•s1•nmfion flf<'tl, find rull'i.<:ory with res11t'1'f 

1!> to any c011sfrudi1111 O'I' di.'ltwrlia11(:1• 11/ la11d i11 !hi' 11rnfl'f:tio11 01<'n. 

1 f1. Section 14 of P. L. l!J7~, c. l ll (C. l3:1RA-lfl) iH arnr11dt•d 

2 to read as follows: 

3 l4. Snhsequent to tlu~ udoptio11 of tltP e0111pr('he11sivr rnanag-1•-

4 llHrnt pla11, the eonunissio11 is herel1y authori7.ed to c•o111nie11<'P a 

5 review, withi11 l!) days after any final 11nmicipal or county approval 

(j thereof, of a11y application for dev('lopuwnt in thr [pinelm1ds] 

7 pre:;ernat·irm un~u. Upon deten11i11i11g to cxereisP Huch authority, 

8 the co111111issio11 shall trn11srnit, by certified 111ail, writt1n1 notice 

!J thereol' to tlw pPrH011 who suhmittNl such appli<'ation. 'l'hC' c·o111-

l0 miHsio11 shall, after public hearing- thereon, approve, rl'ject, or 

11 approv1• \\'itl1 co11ditinnH an~' Allcl1 a.ppli(•ntio11 within 4!"1 dn~·s of 
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trn11R111itti11g· K1w1 111di1·1·; prm id1·d. how1•\PI', that ~1wh appli1•atin11 

Khall not hP n•jp:·t1•.I or 1•011dit io1mll_,. apprn,·ed 1111l1•KR t111• <'0111111iH­

Hio11 <}(~tPl'l!lillPK that Ktll'h d1•\"tdop1111•1d drn•K 11ot ('011fon11 wit11 tl11~ 

1•ornpr<>h<'11Ki' 1• 1 1a11a·.·Plt1P11t pla11 or t l1P 111i 11i11111111 Klnndards 1·011-

tni11ed Ul(•r.-i11, :I'' 11pplin1hl1· f,, 1111• 1·011:d\ or 1111111i1·ip11lity wlinn·i11 

such <levelopmei1t iH ltwatPd, 01· that Kt11·li d<'YPlop111P11t t'onld l"PHHlt 

in HUlJstm1tial iJllJlllifllll'llf ol' !hi' l'\'KOlll"('l'K Of fhP pi11P)a11di.; :ll"l'll. 

Huch appro\'al. ·pjpf'fio11 or 1·011ditio11al apprm al Khall lw hi11di11g­

upo11 the 11erso11 wl10 s11h111it11 .. J Kll<'h applit'atio11. shall RllJ>NR<'<h~ 

any municipal or 1•01111t:· upp1·0,·al of :t11_,. Kuch devPlop11u~11t. and 

Rha.ll l1P RllhjPct only to .i11di<'ial l'PViPw aH prm·iflPd i11 Rod.ion l!I 

of thiR acJ. 

ti. ( :\l'W Kl'ctio11) Ir :i llllll icipality, comity, 01' Hg'Pllc~· tl1ereof 

· Hhall approvP a11 ap1ilicatio11 for de\'<~lop111e11t i11 tlu~ protPctio11 

area contrary to tlw reco111111P111lt~d standards for approval::; 1·:::1tali­

lished Ly the co111111i::;si011 punrna11t to seetio11 7 or 1 ~ of P. L. l!J7~J, 

<~. lll (C. 13:18,\-8 or C. t:~:l8A-1:~). tlie ('0111111isHio11 lllay .,J1tai1t 

judicial review 1hPreol' hy U11~ fili11g· of a petition i11 1111,v co11rt of 

competP11t jurisdictio11 wiU1i11 -4-() d11»K or th<' approval. 111 1111.' sm·h 

[ll'OCet~di11~, the eo111111iH::;io11 HhUll hUV<~ flu~ lmrde11 or prool' that 

the UJIJH'Oval ii-; 11ot eo11i-;isk1.t with tlw purpoKl'H and }H'O\'iHio11s 

of the "Pi11elawls PrntP1·tio11 Act," I'. L. l!l7!J, 1·. J 11. (C. 1:~:18.A-J 

d seq.) and or the l111·deral Ad, allll that t.he approval ivould 

result i11 Huhsta11tial impuin11 .. 11t ol' tlw resoun·p:,; of the pi1u laud:; 

area. 

7. 'I' his act slJ.Lll talrn 1dfoct immediate I~'. 

srr ArrEMENT 

'L'hi:; bill would provide 1 hut the c·o111prdw11sin• 1nm1ugp111e11t 

plan for tl111 pill! lands area IHl hi11di11g with respect to the cl<~\'l~lop­

ment and use of' laJl(l i11 the preservation a.1w.1 u11d advisory witl1 

respect to such • ievelopmeut or use in the protectio11 area. lf local 

approvals in tlw protection urea were gra11ted i 11 disregard or this 

advice, the co111111iHHio11 wouJrl he authorir.ed to ~eek judicial r•~view 

thereof, arnl to l1avP su<'h app1·oval1-1 o\·p1·h1nwd ii' thP <'01111llissio11 

coul<l dernonstra P. that l hes~ approval~ ( 1) wen' i 11c·o11sistmd with 

tlw purpoSf'K awl proviHiOILH or I'. IJ. HJ7!J, (', 111 Hll<l P. L. !l~1--fi2r>, 

and (2) woul<l n .. mlt i11 t1w suhstm1 ! ial impairmP11t of the resources 

of the pinelands area . 
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ASSEMBLY, No. 2139 

ST ATE OF NEW JERSEY 
IWfRO DU CED SEPTEMBER 29, 1980 

By Assemblymen KARCHER, MATTHEWS, GORMLEY, KAVA­

NAUGH, HURLEY, STEWART, HERMAN, McMANIMON, 

DOYLE, OTLOW-jKI, F'LYNN, HILEY, ORECHIO, EDWABDS, 

CARDINALE, l AOLELT;A, KOSCO, IMPERIALE, ROCCO, 

FRANKS, SHU:-->'l'ED, Assemblywoman GLUCK, Assemblymen 

VILLANE, ALBANESE, LITTELL, SNEDEKER, CHINNICI, 

Assemblywoman BURGIO, Assemblymen MAGUIRE, DOWD, 

PELLECCHIA, GIRGENTI, Assemblywoman .McCONNELL, 

Assemblymen DEVERIN, DORIA, PATERNITI, PATERO, 

Assemblywoman GARVIN, Assemblymen ADUBATO, D. GALLO, 

SMITH and .JACKMAN 
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Referred to Committee on Agriculture and Environment 

AN AcT to amend and supplement the "Pinelauds Protection Act," 

approved June 28, 1979 (P. L. 1979, c. 111). 

BE IT ENACTED /,y the Senate and General Assembly of the State 

of New Jersey: 

1. Section 7 of P. lJ. 1979, c. 111 ( C. 13 :18A-8) is amended to 

read as follows : 

7. The commission shall, on or before August 8, 1980, and arter 

public hearings held in the pinelands area and in other areaf; of 

the State at places of its choosing, prepare and adopt a compre­

hensive management plan for the pinelands area. Such plan shall 

be periodically revised and updated, after public hearings, and 

shall include, but need not necessarily be limited to: 

a. A resource assessment which: 

(1) Determines the amount and type of human development and 

adivity which the ecosystem of the pinelands area can sustain 

while still maintaining the overall ecological values thereof, with 

special rcf erence to ground and surface water supply and quality; 

natural hazards, including fire; endangered, unique, and unusual 

plants and animals and biotic communities; ecological factors re­

lating to the protection and enbaneement of blueberry, cranberry 
EXPLANATION-Matter enclosed in bold-faced brackets [thus] in the above bill 

is not enacted and is intended to be omitted in the law • 



17 and other agricultural production or activity; air quality; and 

18 other appropriate considerations affecting the ecological integrity 

1 !l of the pinelands area; 

:.m (2) Includes an assessment of scenic, aesthetic, cultural, open 

21 space, and outdoor recreation rcsourcPs of the area, together with a 

22 determination of overall policies required to maintain and enhance 

23 such resources ; and 

24 (3) Utilizes soil resources information from the National Co-

25 operative Soil Snrvcy and th1~ soil conservation districts in the 

26 pinelands area. 

27 b. A map showing the detailed boundary of the Pinelands Na-

28 tional Reserve, such map to delineate: 

2!) (1) Major areas within the boundary which are of critical 

30 ecological importance; 

31 (2) Major areas and resources adjacent to the boundary that 

32 have significance to the ecological integrity of the Pinelands 

;~;3 National Reserve; and 

34 (3) Areas of scenic, open space, cultural, and Tecreational 

;35 significance. 

:JG c. The map prepared pursuant to subsection c. of section 10 of 

:n this act. 

:~8 d. A land use capability map and a comprehensive statement 

39 of policies for planning and managing the development and use 

40 of land in the pine lands area, which policies shall: 

41 ( 1) Consider and detail the application of a variety of land 

42 and water protection and management techniques, including but not 

43 limited to, zoning and regulation derived from State and local police 

44 powers, development and use standards, permit systems, acquisi-

45 tion of conservation easements and other interests in land, public 

46 a~cess agreements with private landowners, purchase of land for 

47 resale or lease-back, fee acquisition of public recreation sites and 

48 ecologically sensitive areas, transfer of development rights, dedi-

4!1 cation of private lands for recreation or couservation purposPs 

50 aud any other appropriate method of land and water protection 

51 and management which will help meet the goals and carry out the 

52 policies of the management plan; 

53 (2) Include a policy for the use of State and local police power 

54 responsibilities to the greateHt extent practicable to regulate the 

55 use of laud and water resources in a manner consistent with the 

5() purposes and provisions of this act and the Federal Act; and 

f>7 (3) Hecognize existing- economic adivities within the area and 

58 provide for the protection and enhancement of such activities as 

... 
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farming, forestry, proprit\t.ary recreational facilities, and those 

indigenous industricR und c01111nercial and resicleutial develop­

ments which are conRiRtent with such purposes and provisions. 

1~. 1\ ('oordi11alio11 u11d co1u.:iHleuey 1·ornponent whid1 <letail:-; the 

ways in which local, State, and Federal programs and policies 

may best be coordinated to pn •mote the goals and policies of the 

management plan, and which details bow land, water, and struc­

tures managed by g-overnmental or nongovernmental entities in the 

public interest within the pinelan<ls area may be integrated into 

the management plan. 

f. A public use component including, but not limited to, a detailed 

program to inform the public of appropriate uses of the pinelallds 

area. 

g. A financial component, together with a cash flow timetable 

which: 

(1) D<~tails the <'.Ost of impl1~menti11g the management plan, m­

cluding, but not limited to, payments in lieu-of-taxes, acquisition, 

within 5 years of 1 he effective date of this act, of fee simple or 

other interests in lands for pr0servation or recreation purposes, 

compensation guarantees, general administrative costs, and any 

anticipated extraordinary or continuing costs; and 

(2) Details thP sources of revenue for covering such costs, in­

cludiHg, hut not Ii 1 nited to, grants, donations, and loans from local, 

State, and Feden ! departments and agencies, and from the private 

sector. 

h. A program to provide for the maximum feasible local gowrn­

ment and public participation i ·1 the management of the pinelands 

area. 

i. A program for State and local governmental implementation 

of the comprehensive management plan and the various elements 

thereof in a manner that will 1~11sure the continued, uniform, and 

consistent protection of the pindan<ls area in accord with the pur­

poses and provisions of this aet and the Federal Act, inelnding: 

( 1) .Minimum standards for the adoption, as required in sect ion 

11 of this act, of municipal and county plans a11d ordinances con­

cerning the deYeloprnent and us(\ of land in the (pinelands] preser­

vation area, including, but not limih~d to, standards for minimum 

lot siz<~s and stream setbacks, maximum appropriate population 

densities, and regulated or prohihited uses for spPcific portiom of 

the pin elands area; [and] 

(.2) Recommended standards for the adoption of municipal and 

connty plans and rJrdinances concern.in,q the developrnent and itse 

of land in the prof i~ction arna; <1lnd 

NeW J9198Y State UbfalY 
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102 [(2)] (3) Such guidelines for any State or local agencies as may 

103 be prepared by the commission pursuant to section 12 hereof. 

104 j. In conjunction with existing State programs and planning 

105 procPsses, a plan to implmnent the provisions of the "Clean ·water 

106 Act" (P. L. 95-217) and the ''Safe Drinking Water Act" (P. L. 

107 98-523) which pertain to the surface and ground water of the 

108 Pinelands National Heserve; 

109 k. The report transmitted to the commission by the Department 

110 of l~nvironmenta l Protect ion pursuant to sectio11 22 of this act. 

2. Section 8 of P. Ii. rn79, e. 111 ( U. 13 :18A-9) is amended to 

2 read as follows : 

3 8. a. 'l'he goal of the comprehensive managemeut plm1 with re-

4 spect io the t~ntirc pinelands arna shall he to protnct, pn'serve and 

5 e11hance the siguificant values of the resources thereof in a rnau­

G 1wr which is consistent with the purposns and provisions of this act 

7 and the Federal Act. 

8 b. The goals of the comprehensive management plan with respect. 

9 to the protection area shall be to : 

10 (1) Preserve and maintain the esselltial character of tlie existing 

11 pinelands environment, including the plant and animal species indi-

12 genous thereto and the habitat therefor; 

13 (2) Protect and rnaiHtain the quality of surface and ground 

14 waters; 

15 (3) Promote the contiuuation and expansion of agricultural and 

16 horticultural uses; and 

17 [( 4) Discomage piecemeal and scattered development; and] 

18 [(5 )] ( 4} Encourage appropriate patterns of compatible resi-

19 dential, commercial and industrial development, in or adjacent to 

20 areas already utilized fer such purposes, in order to accommodate 

21 regional growth infiuern es in an orderly way while protecting the 

22 pinelands environment i rom the individual and cumulative adverse 

23 impacts thereof. 

24 c. The goals of the comprehensive management plan with respect 

2G to the preservation area shall be to: 

26 (1) PresNvc an extensive and contiguous urea of land in its 

27 natural state, thereby insuring the coutinuation of a pinelands 

28 environment which contains the unique and significant ecological 

29 and other resources reprnseutative of the pinelands arna; 

30 (2) Promote compatible agricultural, horticultural and recrea-

31 tional nscs, including lmnting, fishing and trapping, within the 

32 framework of maintaining a pinelands environment; 

33 (3) Prohibit any construction or development which is incom-

34 patihh~ with the preservation of this unique area; 
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(4) Provide a fmf'ficie11t amount of nndPvclop0d land to nreorn-

111odale s1wcilic '" i ld(•r11P:-:s 111a11ag1•11H•11t pradieeR, Emch aR s<d1·divc 

burning, wl1iclt arn 111•c1·ssary to rnaintai11 the sp0cial ecology of 

1111~ pn~servatiu11 an~a; arid 

(G) l'rot1'ct a11d 1m•s(•rw 11ic qrnrntity and qnnlity of Pxic1tinµ: 

surface and ground wakn;;. 

3. Section 9 of P. L. Hl79, (\. 111 (C. 13:18A-10) is amended to 

to read as follows: 

9. a. Dnri11p; tl1e <levuloprnp11t of 1 hl~ comprelwnsive mm1aµ;Pment 

plan, t11e commission shall consult with appropriate oHicials of loeal 

governments, including the council, awl State or Federal agt' ncies 

with jurisdiction over land:,;, waters and 11atural rPsources "" ithin 

the pi1wlarnls area, with inforested professional, scifmtific. and 

citizPn orp;anizatiom;, and with any citir.ens advisory cornn:ittee 

which may hl~ c~d ablislied by 1 lte Governor. 'l'lt<' commission shall 

review all relevai1t ()Xisti11g information and ::-;t11dies on tlte pine­

lands an~a inclur:ing, hut not limited to, the repo1 t of the conm ittee 

cr0atl'd 1n1rs11a1;I hi Kxf'C'ntivl' Onfrr G<J, iRs1wd ~:ay '.~S, 1!l77. 

b. l: pon the :.cloptio11 t lwrnol', U1e <·0111preh011Hive rnanag\•11wnt 

iilan shall be sul1rnitted to tlw GovC'mor and to the Legislature. 

'l'he commi:-:;sion sliall furtl1Pr s11ln11it such plan to tlw Secretary of 

the United Stat(•s Departmellt of luterior, as provided i11 the 

Federal Act. 

c. Subsequent to the adoption of the comprehe11sive managPment 

plan, the provisions of any otlier law, ordinance, rule or regul.ltion 

to the contrary notwithstandin~, LO applicatio11 for development 

withiu the [pinelands] presen1at,io11 an:a Hhall b~ approved by any 

municipality, county or agency thereof, and no State approval, 

certiiiC'ate, license, consl~nt, permit, or fimwcial assistance for the 

constrnction of any strncture or the disturhancr of any land within 

such area shall Jin granted, u11leHs such approval or grant conforms 

to the provisi011s of such comprehensive management plan; pro­

vidPd, :1owever, that the conrn1i88io11 is herehy authorized to waive 

strict eompliance with such plau or with any element or standard 

contai11ed therein, upon finding that such waiver is neccssar)' to 

alleviate extraordinary hardship or to satisfy a compelling public 

need, is consistent with the 1mrpo8es and provisions of this act 

and the Federal Act, and would not result in substantial impair-

11H·nt of tile r<•som·c<'8 of the pi1wlaiufo ar1• L; and provi(led further, 

11owever, 1 hat the eonnnission shall, withi1 90 du,vs of the effective 

date of this act, and after public hearing thereon, adopt rule8 and 

regulations which specify the standards fo;· determining snrh f'xtrn­

ordinary hardship, <'nmpelli11g puh ic JW( d, consistency and snh­

stantial impairment. 
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1 4. Section 11 of P. ];. 1!)7!), c. 111 ( C. 13 :l8A--12) rn amended 

2 to read as follows: 

;~ ll. a. The provisions of any other law, ordinance, rule or regu-

4 lation to the <'Olltrary notwithstarnlinp;, within 1 year of the date 

f) of the adoption of the cornprel1e11sive management plan, or any 

Ii revisio11 thcr• ·of, ea<'li county located in whole or in part in the 

7 [pinelands] 11reservation area shall suhmit to the commission such 

8 revisions of 1 he county master plan as may be necessary in order 

9 to implemen1 the objectives of the comprehensive managernnt plan 

10 and co11fonn with the minimum standards contained therein. After 

11 receiving and reviewing such revisions, as applicable to the de-

12 veloprnent and use of land in the [pinelands] preservation area, 

13 the commission shall approve, reject, or approve with conditions 

14 said revised plans, as it deems appropriate, after public hearing, 

15 within 60 days of the submission thereof. 

16 Upon rejecting or conditionally approving any such revised 

17 plan, the commission shall identify such changes therein that it 

18 deems necessary for commission approval thereof, and the relevant 

19 county shall adopt and enforce such plan, as so changed. 

20 h. ·within 1 year of the date of the adoption of the comprehensive 

21 management plan, or aiiy revision thereof, each municipality 

22 located in whole or in part in the [pinelands] preservation area 

23 shall submit to the commission such revisions of the municipal 

24 master plan and local land use ordinances as may be necessary in 

25 order to implement the objectives of the comprehensive manage-

2G me11t plan and conform with the minimum standards contained 

27 therein. After receiving and reviewing such revisions, as applica-

28 Lle to the development and use of land in the [pinelands] preserva-

29 tion area, the commission shall approve, reject, or approve with 

~~O conditions said revised plans and ordinances, as it deems appro-

31 priate, after puhlic heari 1g, within 120 days of the date of the 

32 submission thereof. 

33 lJ pou rejecting or conditionally a pp roving any such revised plan 

34 or ordimwce, the conunis ;ion shall identify such changes therein 

35 that it deems necessary f< ·r commission approval thereof, and the 

36 relevant municipality shall adopt and enforce such plan or ordi-

37 na11ce, as so changed. 

38 'J'he commisi:;ion may, 1 s herein provided, delegate the review 

3!l of any munieipal master plan or land use ordinance to the planning 

40 lJoard of the county wherein such municipality is located. Any 

41 such delegation shall be made only: ( 1) upon a finding by the 

42 commission that such de}.)gation is consiste11t with the purposes 
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43 aud provisiom; of this act and the Federal Act; (2) if the commis-

44 sion has approved the master plan for such county; and, (3) at 

45 the request of the governing body of such county. 'rhe rrsuHs of 

46 any such county plaimi11g 1Joard review shall he transmitted to 

4-7 the commission prior to the commission's review and approval of 

48 any such nnmicipal master plan or ordinance. 

49 c. In thP, event that any county or municipality 1 n the vrescrva-

50 lion area fails to adopt or enforce an approved revised master 

51 plan or implementing land use ordinances, as th(~ case may be, 

!'52 including any condition thereto imposed by the ('Ommission, the 

53 commission shall adopt and enforce such rules and regulu tions 

(')4 as may be necessary to implement the minimum standards con-

55 tained in the comprehensive management plan as applicable to 

56 the vreservation area in any such county or municipality. 

57 d. Any approval of any application for development granted by 

58 any municipality, county, or agency thereof in violation of the 

59 provisions of thiH section shall he null and void and of no force 

60 and effect at law or equity. 

5. Section 12 of P. L. 1979, c. 111 ( C. 13 :18A-13) is amended 

2 to read as follow~: 

3 12. ]n order to assure that the actions, decisions, determinations 

4 ancl rulings of' th·~ State, county and municipal governments shall, 

5 to the maximum extent practicable and feasible, conform with the 

6 comprehensive management plan adopted by the commission pur-

7 :,;uaut to sf~ction 7 of this act, the commission shall prepare, 

8 periodically reviHe and transmit to all State, county or municipal 

9 agencies ernpowned to finai 1ce or construct any capital pl'oject 

] 0 within the pin elands area, and to all State agencies empowered to 

ll µ;rant or deny a11y approval, ~ertificate, license, consent, or permit 

12 for the constructio11 of any structure or the disturbance of land 

13 therein, such guidelines for t11e location and construction of such 

14 capital projects or for the granting of any such approval, certificate, 

15 lice11s(~, consent, permit, or fii;ancial assistance, as the case may he, 

l6 as the connuissiPn Jcmns nec(·ssary a11d appropriate. 'l'hese guide-

17 lines :;hall be binding with 1 :svccl to any construction or distu/r-

18 /Janee of land in the preservation area, and advisory with respect 

19 to any con::;truction or distit1 l1ance of land in the protect·ion area. 

1 G. Sc~etion 14 of P. L. rnn.J, c. 111 (C. 13:18A--15) is amended 

2 to read as follows: 

:J 14. Subsequent to the adoption of the comprelwnsive manage-

4 11Le11t plan, thP 1·ornmissio11 is hen·hy authorized to co1111ueuce a 

;) review, within lfi days after any filial municipal or county avproval 

G thereof, of any applicatio11 for development in the [pinelands] 

7 presernation are.1. Upon determining to exercise such authority, 
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8 tlw cornrnis8ion shall transmit, by certified mail, written notice 

9 thereof to the person who submitted wch application. The com-

10 Jllission sl1a!l, af'LN public hcari11µ; tl1c~reon, approve, reject, or 

11 approve with conditions any such application witJ1in 4G days of 

12 transmitting s11ch 11otice; pruvidP<l, how<•ver, that such application 

13 shall not be rejected or c0Hditio11ally approved unless the commis-

14 sion determines that such cfoveloprnent does not conform with the 

15 comprehensive rna11agemPnt plan or the minimum standards con­

] (j tairn•d tlu•rein, as ap1iliealile to the county or municipality wherein 

17 sn<'l1 devdopnw11t i::; locatPd, or that HUch devi;]opment conl<l rr:~nlt 

J8 in :-:uhstantial impairment of tlw rnsmuces of tlw pinelands area. 

l!l Sud1 approval, rPjection or cowlitio11ul approval shall be binding 

20 ll}l<'ll the person 1vho sulJrnitted such applicatioll, shall tmpersede 

:21 any municipal 01· county approval of any such development, and 

2~ shall be subject only to ;ju(licial review as provideu in S(~ction 19 

~:l of this act. 

7. (Nmv l:><~ction) Lr a nrnnicipality, county, or agency thereof 

~~ shall approve art applicaiion I'< r dcveloprnc11t in the protection 

:l arra co11trary to th(• reco1:1111end ~d standards for approvals estnb­

·l fod1<·d liy tlw COlllllli:-:sion ]llll'SUa:it to SPcti011 7 or 12 of P. L. rnw, 
f) c. lll (C. 13:18A-8 or C. 13:181.-13), the commission may obtain 

<i judicial review thereof by the fi i11p; of a petition in any court o.f 

7 competent jurisdiction within 45 ·lays of the approval. In any such 

8 proceeding, the commission sha' I have the burden of proof that 

~) the approval is not consistent with tlte pmposes and provisions 

10 of the "Pinelands ProtPction Ac1 ." P. L. HJ79, c. 111 ( C. 13 :18A-1 

11 et seq.) aml of the .B'ed(~ral Ad, and that the approval would 

12 result in substantial impairment of the r0sources of the pinclnnds 

l:l area. 

8. This act shall take effect immediately. 

S'l'Nl' GMF}Wl1 

This bill would providn that the cornprehem;ive manaµ;ement 

plan for Uw pi1wland8 anm be lii tdiBg with n~spl~ct to the devclop­

lllt' 11t al!d use oi' laud ill the rre ;ervafrm area and advisory with 

re~'pect to such <lcvelopmeJJt or l se i11 the protection area. If local 

approvalt:> in the protection area were grallted in disreganl of this 

advice, tlH~ conm1is~1io11 would be authorized to seek judicial review 

thurcof, and 1 o luwe such appro ;als ovcrtunwd if the commission 

could derno11slrate that Uu~se a1nrovals (1) were i11co11sistent with 

the pmpo;oe:-; alld provisions of '). L. 197D, c. 111 and P. L. 9G-G23, 

and (~) would result in the substautial inqiairme11t of the ret:>ources 

of t IH~ 1Jinela11<..b urea. 



SENATOR FRANK J. DODD (Chairman): Ladies and gentlemen, the Senate 

Energy and Environment Committee will come to order. I would like to introduce 

Mike Catania, the senior staff member from Legislative Services; Mark Smith, Legislative 

Services; Cathleen Crotty, the Deputy Director of the Senate; Franklin Parker, 

Chairman of the Pinelands Con@ission; and Terry Moore, Executive Director of the 

Pinelands Commission. 

This legislative body is here today as a follow up to the Pinelands 

legislation. We have two bills before our Committee, Assembly Bill 2139 by Assembly­

man Karcher, and Senate Bill 1320 by Senator Perskie. The basic foremat of today's 

hearing and the purpose for our being here is a legislative follow-up. It is our 

oversight to see if indeed the bill that was passed by the Legislature and signed 

into law is being implemented as was the legislative intent. I have asked the 

representatives from the Pinelands Commission to be here to answer questions. We 

have limited testimony today to public officials and we want to hear their problems. 

We want details and I will call on the Commission to answe4 where possible and 

where appropriate,the charges, if any. 

We have an extensive list of people willing to testify. At three o'clock 

today, ready or not, we will close the hearing. Now, what will happen in the future 

will be determined by as much as we can get done today and the interpretation by 

the Committee. 

With that, I would like to call on Franklin Parker, Chairman of the 

Pinelands Commission, for an opening statement. 

F R A N K L I N P A R K E R: Thank you, Senator Dodd. First, I would like 

to introduce the members of the Pinelands Commission who are present. First of 

all, I see Mayor John Hendrickson from Eagleswood Township, who is the representative 

of Ocean County. Doctor Philip Nanzetta will be here. He is the representative 

from Atlantic County. I know he is somewhere in the building. And, Mayor Floyd 

West from Bass River Township is another member of the Commission. We have three 

members. Dr. Nanzetta is coming in right now. We have just introduced you, Phil. 

He is the representative from Atlantic county. 

Senator Dodd, my name is Franklin Parker, as you well know. I am Chairman 

of the Pinelands Commission. Let me first thank you for the opportunity to come 

before you in order to speak in opposition to the two bills which are being reviewed 

by your Committee, Assembly Bill 2139 and Senate Bill 1320. 

As you are aware, on November 21, 1980 the Pinelands Commission by 

a vote of eleven to four adoped the Comprehensive Management Plan for the Pinelands 

National Reserve. The Plan was subsequently approved by Gov2rnor Byrne and on 

January 16, 1981 - just last month - by the United States Secretary of the Interior. 

Under the provisions of the Pinelands Protection Act, the Commission 

is now working with municipalities to begin bringing local master plans and ordinances 

into conformance with the comprehensive management plan. Utilizing the $300,000 

appropriated by the Legislature, the Commission will be awarding grants to municipalities 

to assist in defraying the cost they will incur, associated with the conformance 

process. 

I am pleased to report that forty-three communities in the Pinelands 

have indicated their interest in receiving financial assistance, despite certain 

rather well organized efforts to persuade municipalities not to participate in 

the Comprehensive Management Plan by refusing to bring their local zoning ordinances 

and master plans into conformity with the plan as mandated by the Pinelands Protection 
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Act. Proposed grant agreements between the Commission and these municipalities 

are being sent from the Commission's offices this week to make the funds available 

immediately. I am hopeful also that the Legislature will approve the Governor's 

budget request for an additional $300,000 to further assist the municipalities 

in the coming year. 

I am not here today to defend the provisions of the Comprehensive 

Management Plan. Eleven members of the Commission and the appropriate reviewing 

authorities have determined that it meets the intent of the tasks that were assigned 

to the Pinelands Commission. It is a flexible plan, and I emphasize "flexible", 

which can be molded to the specific needs of local governments during the year 

ahead. It is now responsive to the myriad of public comments received during 

eight full days of hearings held by the Pinelands Commission in 1980, and specifically 

to the seven points raised by this Committee's Chairman in correspondence to our 

Commission last fall. All of the latter provisions were incorporated into the 

finally adopted plan. 

The two pieces of legislation being discussed today are not merely 

threats to the Comprehensive Management Plan for the Pinelands. They represent 

threats to the protection of the Pinelands i~self. They attempt to return the 

clock to the period prior to June 1979 when every municipality was charged with 

the task of protecting a sensitive national resource. The primary reason for 

the Pinelands Protection Act was the accumulated evidence that this was not achievable. 

Both bills would make the Comprehensive Management Plan advisory in 

the protection area, which for reasons not explained is viewed as substantially 

less sensitive than the preservation area. The massive amount of data accumulated 

over the past year and one-half by this Commission does not indicate that to be 

the case. The unique water system underlying the Pinelands does not respect a 

legislative boundary. To chance pollution in the protection area as the result 

of excessive or otherwise inappropriate development may have significant adverse 

effects in the preservation area itself. This is a key thought that I am expressing. 

We have had the experience of advisory guidelines and standards in 

the Pinelands b~fore. The Pinelands Environmental Council, a forerunner of the 

commission, made a valiant attempt to channel development to more appropriate 

locations by advising municipalities. The effort was not a major success. The 

evidence is clear - unfortunately too clear - to repeat that phase of the Pinelands' 

history. Both oills before your Committee delete the important provision of the 

P inelands Prote·:::tion Act: "To discourage scattered and piecemeal development." 

The effect of tnat deletion should be clear to everyone. It will not lead to 

what every plan~er and every land use study in this nation now finds desirable: 

the concentrati•)n of development in areas of existing development. It will lead 

to the fragment1tion of the Pinelands with a guaranteed increase in municipal 

costs to servic~ such development. 

The bills also call for judicial review when the Conunission finds 

that a municipality has approved development applications inconsistent with the 

provisions of t:1e Pinelands Protection Act. This nightmare of litigation - for 

it surely would be that - would result in costs and delays to municipalities and, 

equally as important, to the development community. 

Picture, if you will, the plight of a developer who has expended thousands 

of dollars during the local approval process being delayed while the courts determine 

at some future date whether the Pinelands Commission has proven inconsistency 
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with the act. Such a vision does not seem to provide a viable climate for investment 

in the Pinelands. 

I hope that the Committee will stand firm with the Pinelands Protection 

Act as it now stands. It is a body of legislation that is seen as a model in 

other areas of the country. The ink is barely dry on the plan, which has been 

produced from this legislation. It deserves a chance to be implemented -- indeed, 

to be tested. 

I believe that in the coming year local officials will find that it 

provides the flexibility for local decision-makinq and that the role of the Commission 

will diminish as experience warrants. 

Lastly, let me address these bills in light of the National Parks 

and recreation Act of 1978, passed by the Congress, which created this country's 

first national reserve. I cc•nnot conceive, no matter what interpretation may 

be given to that Act, that an advisory plan £ulfills the mandate of the Congress. 

Surely, throwing the final dEcisions for the, largest amount of this sensitive 

resource to the courts of thE State of New Jersey does not constitute a viable 

implementation program as cal.led for under the legislation. Indeed, I am convinced 

that the passage of the legislation now before your Committee would almost certainly 

result in the termination of any further funding for the Pinelands by the United 

States Congress. The Plan, cs constituted, has been found to be consistent with 

the Act by the Secretary of the Interior. I believe that you will be able to 

reach the same conclusion. 

In summary, I strongly urge you not to adopt legislation which I am 

convinced will totally eliminate any possibility of effectively protecting the 

Pine Barrens. As the result of recent events throughout the whole State, I hardly 

need emphasize the essential need to take measures right now to protect the water 

resources which exist in such abundance throughout the Pine Barrens. It is measures 

of the kind incorporated in the Comprehensive Managc·mcmt Plan that the Commission 

has already adopted that must be taken to protect these resources. 

Senator Dodd, that concludes my remarks. Both Terry Moore and myself, 

of course, will remain here to answer any questions you may have during this hearing. 

Thank you very much. 

SENATOR DCDD: Chairman Parker, what kind of reception have you gotten 

as far as the 55 muniC'ipalities adopting the ordinances to conform is concerned? 

Do you have a figure on that? I believe it is a year's time that must be done 

in. 

MR. PARKER: Under the Act, as originally passed, there is a year's 

time. I believe that date started January 14th or 16th. There is a year's time 

mandated by the existing legislation for towns to bring their zoning ordinances 

and master plans into conformance. We are carrying on discussions with various 

municipalities. You perhaps know the printing of the final plan was just recently 

completed and I am sure now that that plan is in the hands of all of those municipalities 

many of them will be coming in to discuss how they go about the performance process. 

Our staff is gedicated totally to that project right now. 

SENATOR DODD: Do you have a figure on the number of municipalities 

that have voted to conform? 

MR. PARKER: I don't think it is fair to say that any municipalities 

have made a final determination - Terry can correct me if I am wrong - that they 

will conform. They have indicated they are interested in receiving these grants 
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so that they may proceed with their planning and come back to the commission to 

discuss methods by which they may conform. So, I don't know that formal action 

has been taken. Terry can correct me if I am incorrect. 

SENATOR DODD: We understand that if they adopt a plan, you can delegate 

to the counties the responsibility of working with the locals. 

MR. PARKER: That is correct. Right. That is provided for in the 

plan. 

SENATOR DODD: Has that been done in any of the cases in the counties 

affected? 

MR. PARKER: I have to see where Terry stands on that with the various 

counties. 

MR. MOORE: I think, as you know, that the Pinelands Protection Act 

provides that once a county master plan has been certified by the Commission as 

being in conformance then the Commission can give counties the opportunity for 

the first review of local master plans prior to their submission to the Commission 

for certification. 

What we have available at this point in time is an offer by the Commission 

to the municipalities to distribute the $300,000 legislative appropriation to 

assist them in conformance activities. To date, we have received, as I believe 

Chairman Parker has mentioned, letters from 43 municipalities of the 52 within 

the Pinelands area indicating an interest in eventually receiving those funds 

to come into conformance. We have, within Atlantic County, one municipality at 

this point in time that affirmatively, by a vote of the municipal council - that 

is Hamilton Township, where you are today - voted to conform. We have not been 

looking for resolutions of local councils to vote to conform because we are dealing 

with a State law and they are supposed to conform under the State legislation. 

We have also had, I should add, the reverse occur in two municipalities 

that I am awarE· of, and perhaps three. Resolutions were adopted not to conform. 

Many of those resolutions, however, say, "not at this time." 

SENATOR DODD: Have there been any additional requests for more money? 

Because certainly the $300,000 is not going to go too far. Is that, indeed, 

a realistic figure? 

MR. MOORE; The Governor's budget before the Legislature includes 

an additional $300,000 request to assist municipalities. That would bring the 

total to $600,000 during this coming year to be used for conformance activities. 

MR. PARKER: That request originated with the Commission itself. We 

strongly urge the Legislature to make provision for this additional amount. We 

hope that it may cover the increased cost that these towns anticipate in bringing 

their plans into conformance. But, it is a matter of great importance to the 

Commission and we hope that the Legislature will take appropriate action on that. 

SENATOR DODD: All right. Chairman Parker, thank you. 

The Senate Energy and Environment Committee had its forst meeting 

on the Pinelands Bill on February 19, 1979, so we are not a Committee that loves 

you and leaves you. This again is our follow-up. We have been requested, from 

various officials, to come down today, and the key person to make the request 

that we come down today is Chuck Worthington, the County Executive for Atlantic 

County. As a courtesy, we have brought our Committee to him. So, at this time 

I would like to call on Executive Worthington. 
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C H A R L E S W 0 R T H I N G T 0 N: Thank you, Senator Dodd. I am glad you 

don't love us and leave us; I hope you love us and listen because we have a lot 

of problems with the Management Plan ~s adopted. 

I would like maybt? to just cover a little of the history, and some 

of the personal history, in terms of the Pinelands Protection strategies. There 

are many of us who :i.rrp:>rtuned on our legislative delegation to support the initial 

bill that was sponsored -- the key sponsor was Senator Merlino -- that brought 

about the whole Pinelands Protection Commission, and brought it into existence. 

We supported that. We supported that initial legislation, and we still do because 

we think it is good legislation. We think it is legislation that can be effective, 

but we think that the results of that legislation have been perverted. We think 

it has been turned around by special interest groups. We don 1 t think the end 

result, or the product of this plan, is really what the legislature ~ad in mind. 

I think that is one of the reasons for the enthusiasm that the Assembly gave to 

the Karcher Bill. 

If you go back in time-- And we talk and I hear Frank talking about 

the Pine Barrens; I think that is a misnomer. We are talkinJ about the Pinelands. 

There is a section of the Pinelands that is conunonly referred to as the Pine Barrens 

but it is not a million one acres of South Jersey. The Pine Barrens is a restricted 

area, and in terms of the preservation plan, the preservation plan has already 

put in place the necessary mechanisms to preserve over 400,000 acres of what we 

in South Jersey refer to as the Pine l~arrons. We don't refe~ to the million one 

acres as Pine Barrens. We don't refer to the Hamiltons and the Egg Harbor Cities 

and the Mays Landings. We don't refer to those areas as Pine BarrAns. We refer 

to those as areas where people live, and where there has been a long history of 

traditional development, and I might say a long history of preservation in this 

county. 

I also testified with some of the other people in the audience here 

in favor of the Hughes-Forseith Bill at Stockton College. So, I think personally 

I have a long history of supporting programs to protect the sensitive and the 

valuable ecological heritage that we have in this county and in this area. 

I think the concept that most of us had in mind was that the Federal 

legislation would outline a broad area for study. That broad area was not really 

studied. It was nailed down as a specific boundary even though it was an arbitrarily 

drawn boundary. And, this Commission has assisted and indicated for the most 

part, with the exception of Brigantine, which proved to be an ernbarassment, that 

this boundary was etched in stone. It was the intention and the thought, we think, 

of the initial legislation that what we ought to do would be to get 15 reasonable 

people and sit them down for a period of time and come up with a lot of local 

input in terms of a comprehensive and unique plan to manage this area and preserve 

what ought to be preserved and protect what needs protection. 

When I say that there has been a perversion of that concept, I think 

the perversion was brought about by the naming of people with special interests -

a majority of people with special interests - to serve on that panel. The Governor 

didn 1 t just pick people at random - knowledgeable people, or people with standing 

in the conununity - he picked people who had specific purposes in mind. I think 

armed with what they thought was an eight-zip vote, they could do anything that 

they wanted. 

The problem, Senator, with the Pinclands Plan that we are objecting 
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to is the lack of inclusion of traditional local representative governments in 

the formulation of the plan. We don't feel that this is a unique plan devised 

by the Pinelands Conunissioner to assess Lhe special needs; we feel that it is 

an imported plan. It is a plan imported from New York State. It is the same 

kind of plan, generally, that established the Adirondack Plan in New York 

State with the same kinds of results. You see, early on in that plan, Senator, 

there was a policy decision made that I think is at the heart of and is the crux 

of the matter in terms of the lack of s1~nsitivity of that Conunission in drafting 

the plan. 

Now, if you take on a scale of one to ten the concept of public input 

and local input - one being low and ten being high - there was an overc act, 

there was an overt decision on the part of the Pinelands Conunission to minimize 

local inputs. What we have here is not a cooµerative plan with the people in 

the area to be regulated and the public officials who represent those people in 

this area -- we had little of no input since the development of the plan. In 

fact, we found that many of the county commissioners, the people who were appointed 

by the counties, turned over, or lost interest, because they felt they weren't 

being listened to; that there was an elitist click who was making the decisions; 

and, frankly, it was a flbag job." They came in with a plan. They knew what the 

plan was going to be, and then they made a sham of trying to say that there was 

any real true cooperative spirit in the development of the plan. That's the thing 

that we object to. That is the concept that we object to. The concept of the 

plan - and I don't think it was the concept of the legislative intent - that a 

State regulatory agency would devise a zoning ordinance to be forced on the peoples 

who live in a million acre area of South Jersey, a plan that paid very little 

attention to the concerns, the needs, and the equities of the people who live 

in the area to be regulated. 

Frankly, Senator, that kind of a plan, that kind of a super-imposition 

of an elitist conunission is not going to work because it is not going to be bought. 

They are not going to buy the cooperation, the forced cooperation, of the people 

who live here. 

Frank was talking to you, and you were talking to Terry, about the 

number of municipalities who had endorsed the plan. I think you will find that 

a number of municipalities who have endorsed that plan and who have voted for 

compliance are very few. In spite of the reprehensible tactics of the Pinelands 

Commission, when they sent the letter out they said there was a limited amount 

of funds available for this compliance to upgrade your planning functions and 

it was going to be first come-first served. So, it was a threat. It was a 

kind of a blackmail to make municipalities line up for the very few dollars, as 

you know, that are available. 

I think we have some very, very serious problems with the plan. I 

know that in this community - and I am speaking and articulating policy that has 

been stated by county government, that is in a bi-partisan way, by the Board and 

the County Executive, and has been endorsed by all but one of the municipalities 

in Atlantic County that are affected by this plan - at this time they are not 

going to seek cornplicance. They will not comply. We are going to seek further 

legislative changes. Although I realize that the Karcher Bill is not the best 

bill in the world, I think it is a ory of frustration. It has a lot of deficiencies. 

I frankly feel there ought to be standards of development articulated in the protection 
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area. So, I am not married to the Karcher Bill, but that is the only legislative 

vehicle right now that can bring the legislative response back where it ought 

to be -- to you the lPgislators. You have been co-opted. You have qivon your 

heritage away. You huve given to a commission, a biased commission, all of the 

powers of the State in terms of the regulatory process and you, the legislature,· 

have given those powers away and apparently you don't have any legislative oversight 

over the kind of plan that is b~ing drafted and has been drafted here. 

Now, we heard a lot of nice things and we heard that there really 

won't be any tax problems or tremendous tax burdens for the people who live in 

the area. I think that the plan is inequitable. The majority of the development 

is going to occur here, in the towns and the municipalities who at the present 

time are really not equiped to handle that kind of development. So, we have a 

Catch 22 situation. We have on one hand the Commission saying, "Well, there is 

plenty of development available in our plan. Take a look. Take a look at the 

gr6wth zone." You take a look at the growth zones and there are areas that have 

no sewerage whatsoever. And, not only that, but if the municipalities wanted 

them to be growth zones, the entire burden of providing sewerage would fall on 

the people who live in that municipality. 

SENATOR DODD: They would not qualify for Federal? 

MR. WORTHINGTON: They would not qualify for Federal sewerage grants 

under the 75-25 formula that is in effect now because in effect the Federal 

government has said in the past that we are only going to build these sewerage 

facilities in areas that are grown up, that have a lot of growth in them. We 

are going to first concentrate our sewerage dollars in providing sewerage facilities 

for those areas where there has been considerable growth in the past. We are 

not going to put any of the dollars into new regions, and this would be a new 

region. The State isn't going to provide any of the money. The Federal government 

isn't going to provide any of the money. And, the local municipalities can't 

with the cap situation and wi~h the scarcity of resources that those municipalities 

have that are in the growth zone. 

SENATOR DODD: Chuck, let me stop you at that pojnt. You are telling 

us that the areas that have b•;en designated for growth could not qualify by and 

large for the 75-25 match from the Federal government? 

MR. WORTHINGTON: Absolutely, Senator. 

SENATOR DODD: Let me direct that either to Mr. Moore or Mr. Parker. 

MR. MOORE': If I can respond in two ways, Senator. First of all, 

I think assuming there was no Comprehensive Management Plan for the Pinelands 

and I might note that in the proposed Atlantic County Master Plan virtually the 

same growth area is outlined from the county standpoint of where major growth 

should occur - if those funds were not available under our plan, they would. not 

be available even should development occur without this Plan. The part of the 

Pinelands Plan that I think is quite good and deals particularly with not only 

state government but local government and federal government as well is what we 

call consistent. I think it is a rol·~ of the Pinelands Commission, and certainly 

a role of the State of New Jersey and the Department of Environmental Protection 

and EPA to attempt to get funds in to sewer growth areas. I think we are very 

interested in sewering growth areas. In many areas under th8 growth zones in 

this plan there is excess sewerage capacity; for instance, in Ocean County 

County particularly. In Atlantic there are proposals for sewering now on the 
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table. I think the issue is that you don't need to have sewers under this plan 

to build in the growth zone. There are a number of alternatives available to 

people, both public sewerage and developers bringing their own sewerage treatment 

plants with them. I think the densities that you are dealing with in Atlantic 

County, with or without this plan, would make that possible and feasible. You 

could also use under this plan in the growth areas alternate design septic systems 

as long as you are meeting the nitrate standard, and that is totally feasible 

as well. 

So, I think the question of whether growth can occur in the growth 

areas is not one that really needs to be challenged. I can make available to 

the Corrunjttee toda~ because I have a copy of it with me, a report by the Atlantic 

County Planning Board which indicates that the growth areas that are delineated 

within this plan are quite sufficient to meet the growth populations within this 

particular county. I think you will find the same in other counties as well. 

SENATOR DODD: Let me ask Chuck something that is a concern, and 

has been, of the Legislature since we authorized the casino gambling question 

be put on the ballot~ Its success and its growth has impact~d on 

your county in particular, and I know the impact has a ripple effect on other 

southern counties. The housing shortage or the advanced plar1ning for housing 

is the plan sufficient to cover that particular area? We are talking about approximately 

4,000 direct jobs per casino which could translate roughly into six, eight, or 

ten thousand people that have to be housed and serviced directly with one casino 

directly or indirectly, with ancillary services and what not. 

MR. WORTHINGTON: Senator, I think our studies show the need for housing 

in Atlantic County approximates about six to eight thousand housinq units 

per year. Currently, we are building less than 1,000. One of the reasons for 

this is the inability to build because of the Pinelands legislation. 

Let me point out, Senator, that we are suffering from a lack of any 

rational, coordinated state policy. We have the CAFRA policy, which tends to 

push development away from the coastline. We have the casino state policy and 

that legislation which indicates that Atlantic County is going to be a major growth 

area and a tremendous economic growth area. Then we have the Pinelands Plan which 

wants to stifle development, or push development toward the coastal region. 

So, here we are in Atlantic County facing these tremendous pressures. 

There is an acute housing shortage. A lot of things are occuring. There are 

a lot of people who are doubling up on apartments. There are people who are renting 

individual homes. 

SENATOR DODD: They were doubling up on apartments long befoie the 

casinos were in effect. 

MR. WORTHINGTON: Well then, tripling or quadrupling, but at any rate 

there is a tremendous amount of absorption of population in substandard housing. 

These are all part of the problems that we are facing. 

When Terry talks about sewerage plans on tables -- certainly there 

are sewerage plans on tables. But that is not going to accorrunodate any of the 

new development in the growth area. In fact, it would be strictly forbidden by 

the "feds" for any of these hookups to occur. So, what we have is, we have the 

people who live here, the people who develop here, the people who are working 

here, and they are going to have to be the ones who absorb this sremendous infrastructure 

cost. And, I remind you, Senator, that not a nickle, not one blessed penny of 
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acquisition money is to be spend in the protection zone. Seven hundred thousand 

acres are in the protection zone, and not one penny is to be spent. We were told 

by the Pinelands Commission that ther1~ would not be any significant loss of tax 

revenues to municipalities and it is u lie; it has already occurred. Hamilton 

Township has representatives here and they will tell you what is happening with 

tax appeals. I say that anyone who owns property in the Pinelands and does not 

file an appeal next year is a fool. And, you will see massive loss of tax revenues 

in the Pinelands. You will hear farmers talk, if you want to hear farmers talk, 

about the loss of ratables of their land. We have had farmers testify who have 

been farming in Atlantic County for 20 years and this is the first year that they 

can't get a loan on their property because their property, in the eyes of the 

bank, has been devalued so much. So, there has been a tremendous loss of ratables, 

a tremendous loss of property tax, and the people who live here, the people who 

work here, the people who want to come here have to bear the entire burden of 

this most inequitable program. 

Senator, what we are looking for is, we are looking for legislation 

that presents a true marriage, that gives the people who live here a fair shot 

at devising the regulations that they are interested in abiding by. We live here. 

The Pine Barrans belong to us. We want to preserve. We want to protect. We 

want to do it in a legitimate, rational manner. This plan doesn't address that. 

And, that is why not only in Atlantic County, Senator, but I again say you are 

going to see the spread of this non-conformance in Ocean County, in Cape May County, 

in Cumberland County, and there will be representatives from those counties and 

those municipalities here today to offer testimony to back up what I am saying. 

It won't work. It can't work because it was devised not by the people but by 

some special interest group outside who thinks they know better than everybody 

else in the world. It is not going to work. It has to be changed. 

Senator, I think the Karcher bill is a signal. It is not the best 

bill in the world but to me it is far more preferable than the monstrous plan 

that has been inflicted on us to date. 

Thank you, Senator. I hope you have some time to go out into our 

lovely county and enjoy some of what we have asked nature to provide for you today. 

I want to thank you for bringing your Committee down here and giving us an opportunity 

to have some input. 

SENATOR DODD: We appreciate it. I hope you stay with us. We are 

going to be calling on a variety of different public officials who represent different 

angles. This is what we want to hear today. 

MR. WORTHINGTON: Thanks, Pat, it is a pleasure. 

SENATOR DODD: Thank you. 

The Chair would like to call Floyd West, Mayor of Bass River and a 

member of the Pinelands Cormnission. 

F L 0 Y D W E S T: Senator Dodd, my name is Floyd West. I am the Mayor of 

Bass River Township, Burlington County, anj I am a member of the Pinelands Commission. 

I come before you to speak in oppostion to the two bills which are 

the subject of your hearing today. 

While I am a member of the Pinelands Commission, I hope you will regard 

my remarks as coming from a mayor of a conununity which feels the full impact of 

the Comprehansive Management Plan for the Pinelands. Bass River Township is in 

both the Preservation and Protection area of the Pinelands. I have always welcomed 

9 



the inclusion of our community under the Pinelands Protection Act, and I welcome 

the Comprehensive Management Plan. Bass River will be among the first to conform 

to its provisions. 

The bills before you today represent the latest effort to weaken the 

Pinelands Protection Act. They will turn the Pinelands Commission and the Compre­

hensive Management Plan into a rebirth of th2 Pinelands Environmental Council. 

I am thoroughly familiar with the advisory nature of that body because I s2rved 

on that Council for a number of years and let me assure you that it didn't work, 

nor will an advisory Pinelands Commission work. 

I am familiar with the Pinelands. I live there. I see every day the 

beauty of the area and the destruction that has been done in many municipalities 

because of unwise development decisions. Some of these are the same municipalities 

which now say they can preserve the Pine Barrens all by themselves. ".Just give 

us some guidance", they say. We need more than that, I say. We need to continue 

to view this land in its entirety. We need strong controls that can't be bent 

because a developer feels he can get a few more units at a little less cost. 

My community is close to Atlantic City. We want to make sure that 

development associated with casino pressures doesn't overwhelm this area. We 

want to know that development is done the right way, that water is protected. 

We want to know that towns up the river are making decisions that don't cause 

problems for towns down the river. That's what regional planning is all about, 

and it only works when you know it can be implemented. This is the main reason 

I have supported the Pinelands Protection Act and the Comprehensive Management 

Plan. I don't want a lot of "ifs". I want to know what the future holds and 

that future should protect the Pine Barrens for my children and everyone else's. 

Let me tell you about scattered and piecemeal development. It costs 

more money to service, and it destroys a lot of landscape. It has been the plague 

of the Pinelands for the last decade. You can see it all around -- a little subdivision 

here, a biq one there. Slowly and steadily it carves up the land and affects 

the resources surrounding it. Let's not do away with the provision of the Act 

which discourages scattered and piecemeal development. It's one of the most important 

safeguards for the area. 

Senator, I am a mayor and I was re-elected recently. Everyone that 

voted for me knew exactly where I stood on the Pinelands issue. I believe that 

the voters understand clearly that the Pinelands Protection Act is our last chance 

to save the resources we all depend on. Please don't water it down by reporting 

out these bills. They add nothing to the efforts of many who believe that the 

State of New Jersey is committed to protecting the only resources that have gained 

the attention of our whole nation. The time is right to move forward ¥ith the 

implementation of that promise as it was made in June of 1979. 

Senator, I would be glad to answer any question you have and I thank 

you very much for this opportunity to appear before your committee. 

SENATOR DODD: Mayor West, we have heard tales of wholesale grantings 

of tax appeals. Could you tell us your experience in your municipality about the 

effect on the ratables in your town, and the number of appeals if you indeed know 

them? Could you give us a general feeling of what your impression is in that 

regard? 

MAYOR WEST: I am alarmed at what I see taJcing place and wbat I see 

for the future concerning the county tax boards. The county tax boards 
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are made up, I believe we all know, of real estate interest land speculators, 

people who have a vested interest in seeing that the Pinelands plan is not implemented. 

The most formidable weapon in the arsenal to destroy the Pinelands Protection 

Act is your county tax boards at this point. 

I have asked the Attorney General to make a thorough investigation 

into the associations on that board rraking an effort to reduce the ratables - th~ 

assessments -in the townships to the point where it becomes torture. Of course, 

the climate is then created where an implementation of the plan cannot be effected. 

In Bass River Township we had 74 tax appeals, based on the Pinelands 

Plan. Out of the 74 appeals, there was almost $400,000 worth of assessment lowered. 

We have appealed to the State Tax Court. We intend to appeal every decision of 

the Burlington County Tax Board in Bass River Township. We believe it is our 

only protection. 

The strategy, I believe - and I feel very strongly about this - is 

to shift the weight of the t~x burden so dramatically upon the residential property 

owner that a climate would be created in which the plan would fail. I can't tell 

you how strongly I feel about that. That is one of the dangers I see coming along 

to destroy the plan. I think it is the most formidable weapon that has yet been 

brought out to face the plan. 

Next year we wiJl feel what will represent about a 5¢ increase in 

tax rate -- that reduction jn assessments -- although we have picked up more than 

enough in new ratables to account for that increase. So, we will not experience, 

next year, an increase in tax rate in Bass River Township. So, it is true 

that there is a concerted effort by county tax boards to do just that, to lower 

the assessments in such a d1amatic and drastic way that it will be an instrument 

of torture, and of course it will cause a hue and cry and perhaps scuttle the 

plan for the Pine Barrens. And, it is going to be ironic because the Governor 

appoints the county tax boards. 

zone? 

SENATOR DODD: Bass River, in its entirety, is in the preservation 

MAYOR WEST: It has both protection and preservation. 

SENATOR DODD: Mr. Mayor, thank you very much. 

MAYOR WEST: You're welcome. 

SENATOR DODD: I would like to call Mayor Jack Hendrickson of Eagleswood. 

He is also a member of the Pinelands Commission. 

J A C K H E N D R I C K S 0 N: If I may, Senator, may I defer for a little 

while? I have more people coming down from Ocean County and they are not here 

yet. 

SENATOR DODD: Yes, Mr. Mayor. 

MAYOR HENDRICKSON: Thank you. Thank you very much. 

SENATOR DODD: Harry Wooden, Councilman, Evesham Township. 

H A R R Y W 0 0 D E N: Senator Dodd, I want to, as I had occasion to do several 

months ago, again express my appreciation for your providing this opportunity 

to appear before you and your Committee and add, for whatever worth it is, my 

opinions and impressions of this situation. 

I am, as you identified me, a Councilman, a Deputy Mayor, and a former 

planning board member from Evesham Township, having served approximately four 

and one-half years, plus having lived in Evesham Township in Burlington County 

for the past eleven years, since I left the United States Navy. 
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Evesham Township has been long typified as one of the most intensive 

growth areas in the entire Delaware Valley. In the time period between 1960 and 

1970 it had the highest percentage of real growth in terms of number of housing 

units and in population of any municiplaity in the Delaware Valley -- 196% growth. 

We have had a 70% growth in the last decade, but with about a five year period 

chunk taken out of that with a major sewer moratorium. We are at the crossroads 

of the two primary development paths, Route 70 and Route 73, which of course when 

the Pinelands Protf~ction Act was first being deliberated by your committee and 

the Legislature was jokingly referred to as the gateway to the Pinelands, begining 

at Olga's Diner on Marlton Circle. Facetiously, I bring that out to maybe give 

a point of reference for some people. 

I have some remarks which I intend to present. I am going to shorten 

them because I have heard some things here this morning which I think must be 

addressed. I refer to Mr. Worthington's remarks, in particular his comments about 

the lack of local officials' input. Quite frankly, and I don't mean this to dispar­

age Mr. Worthington, but I do intend to discourage the argument made that there 

was a lack of local officials having an opportunity to have any input. 

I did not, as a local official, meet my full responsibility to have 

as much input as I would have liked to have had, and which I belive sane of the 

residents of our town would have liked myself and other officials in the town 

to have done. But, I did make an attempt to do so. I cannot say that for the 

vast majority of the elected and appointed officials from the 52 municipalities. 

The vast majority of them, by acts of deliberate commission or irresponsible omission, 

flatly did not even atb::mpt to attend and participate for practically almost 

all of it, until the ll":h hour when the plan was in the very final stages of 

facing the deadline for adoption. It is apparent that many of these officials 

withheld their participation just so they could now make the claim that there was 

a lack of local officials' input. That is political fraud. 

Another remark made - and again I don't mean to disparage Mr. Worthington, 

I think hemakes a lot of sense in what he says and certainly he should be listened 

to, but I think his remarks provide a point that ought to be addressed. He referred 

to, stating very vehemently, "We own the Pinelands." I anchor on that remark 

to simply point out that some of the basic arguments about this whole sitation 

evolve around that type of statement. Those who are large property owners and who 

make that statement are like many large property owners, they think if they own 

a portion of the real estate they have a right to demand how the entire real estate 

is developed or protected, that somehow they, in their minority, have taken over 

the rights of the majority by the fact that they have the economic power to do 

so. I think we all know that that is not what is meant by the constitution that 

is so often cited by many of the opponents to this plan. In fact, these people who 

vehemently make that statement are the key threat to the preservation of the 

Pinelands and to the local economy having a sensible development. 

On a positive note, those that own it, all of the property owners, 

all of the municipalities, all of the counties, and to the degree that it is appropriate 

the State and even the Federal government, have a very key responsbility in seeing 

that the preservation of this precious area is maintained. This has be~n illustrated 

I think more graphically than all the arguments any of the people who look at 

this similar to the way I do could have even imagined, and certainly we didn't 

hope for it, and that is by the water crisis. What did we see in the paper last 
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week? The discussion once again1 and the spectre1 of people talking about "could 

we take water out of the Pinelands?" I think one interesting thing that everybody 

ought to remember is, one of the statistics quoted there - which I am sure you 

have heard before but I think it bears repeatinq time and time again -

allegedly, and I think it is probably true, stateE that there is enough water 

in the aquifers underlying the Pinelands, as yet unspoiled but very much threatened 

by the activities that have been going on and that have been permitted by the local 

governments who have said, "let us control development; we will preserve it 

to provide sufficient water far the entire current population of New Jersey for 

the next 40 years, plus. That is an extraordinary and valuable resource that 

I think many people like to jlst push aside. 

Now, I will get on to the main points and comments that I have prepared. 

As a local official, I am alw.iys very concerned about the situation of any type 

of legislation, be it local, state, or federal that affects our tax base, because 

without a tax base we cannot serve the needs of the public in our communities. 

There is a lot of rhetoric about tax bases. People say the only way to build 

a tax base is to get more devc:!lopment, particularly comrnercial development. Well, 

I will draw a contrast. Over the last ten years Cherry Hill Township has developed 

at a pretty fantastic rate. They had, roughly, twenty-five thousand 

times the industrial tax ratables that Evesham Township had. They have consistently 

had a much higher percentage of commercial, industrial, and residential growth 

in terms of tax dollars during the 1970's than Evesham had. They had, in fact, 

during that period of comrnerical and industrial growth overtaken Evesllams's previous 

growth spurt, not in residential however. Yet, only once in the ten years, going 

from 1970 to 1980, has Cherry Hill Township's local municipal purpose tax rate 

been down as low as Evesham's or less. In the other nine years, Evesham's has 

always been lower on a true value basis, not on actual tax but taking into account 

the different assessment ratios -- the effective true-value tax rate. 

Now, I am very disturbed by all the argument I hear and all the claims 

I hear about tax assessment appeals. That is primarily because, number one, we 

have the assessors groups taking an advocacy position on this whole issue of the 

Pinelands Plan, appearing before the State Legislature, appearing before the Governor, 

and appearing before the Commission. Some of what they had to say was valid, 

but I think you, Senator, your Committee, and the entire Legislature would be extremely 

alarmed if a judge of one of our superior courts appeared to testify with regard 

to a bill that had to do with, say, setting penalties - for instance the hand 

gun law. If a judge said, "Because I as a judge think that law is so wrong, I 

am going to tell you that I am going to grant appeals against it. I am going 

to encourage criminals to argue and their lawers to argue that it should not be 

applied to them and I will support them." That's exactly what the tax assessors 

group did, and they have carried that out by what they have done in terms of putting 

forth many of these planed reductions in values. The tax board member, Floyd 

West, adequately covered that. Without any data, or with very little supporting 

data from sales data and market data to support their conclusions, they granted 

a number of reductions that were irresponsible. Today, I intend to join with 

Mayor West in his very commendable effort to ask for an Attorney General's investigation. 

I will add one thing to it. I ask, Senator, that you convey the message to the 

Legislature that I am requesting that the Legislature investigate the whole process 
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of appointing county tax boards with its concentration of putting on those tax 

boards the very people that have far more to gain from titled, or slanted, tax 

board policy positjons that any of the individuals who in 99% of the cases appear 

before them. 

I would refer you in final point on that aspect. I would refer you 

to the record taken in the experience of the Adirondack Park Agency. A five year 

study after that Act was fully implemented showed a balancing of the effects on 

local assessments to the point that an argument could be equally made that in 

fact the local assessment tax bases were increased in more situations 

than they were decreased. 

Last night, Evesham Township voted, five to nothing, to do what Mr. 

Worthington claims almost nobody will do, to state that we will comply with the 

plan. The southern two-thirds of our township is in the protection area and exposed 

to some of the most severe restrictions on development. So, we have an impact. 

Even more important to us, this impact of rezoning more restrictively the southern 

half of the township has concentrated that development pressure which we have 

been experiencing for the last 20 years in the northern one-third. I think every­

body here has probably at one time or another traveled Route 70 through Evesham 

Township, and I am sure you are going to try to argue with me that Route 70 could 

stand some more intensive development along it, more driveways, more developments 

at this point in time, or any time in the next ten years. But, that is what 1 s 

going to happen, and I don't like that but I accept that and I feel confident 

that the taxpayers in our town accept that the price of more intensive development 

in an area that at least can handle it, from an ecological sense, is a responsible 

tradeoff against permitting development in areas that flat can't handle it or where 

only the speculators claims can handle it. There are townships who have 

shown an absolute need for a Pinelands Planning Commission with authority, not 

just an advisory capacity. 

We talked about the impact of this. We estimate~ without taking into 

account the increased values that would be known to arise in the regional growth 

districts and the non-Pinelands portion of Evesham, without taking into account 

the obvious increase in the tax base in those areas, the worst case would be a 

four to six cent per year increase in our tax rate. That also did not take into 

account the effect that has been documented by the New Jersey Conservation Foundation: 

open space enhancing th~ value of adjoining lands. In their report, "Open Space 

Pays,'' this is the most thoroughly documented study in that whole subject area. 

I think I will wrap this up most succinctly by addressing a point 

that I have addressed before, and that is that municipalities are not provided 

either the financial resources or the staffing resources to deal with many of 

the issues that developers raise in their attempts to get development approvals. 

When a municipality takes a responsible stand with regard to the impact of a develop­

ment, unless that municipality is able to spend, literally, ten, twenty, or thirty 

thousandf of dollars, or more, per individual application to bring in experts 

on traffic, on environmental impact, on septic tank restrictions, and they try 

to apply what they know about their area-- Just as Mr. Worthington insisted the 

people down here know their area, well we in Evesham insist we know our town more than 

rrost people frcm the outside. If we try to apply that knowledge, those developers 

will have us in court in front of a Federal judge on a U.S. Civil Rights Act case 

which exposes every individual official to personal liability, not just the 
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municipality. I have faced two of those suits, once as a private citizen who 

merely stood up and protested that a development was not addressing traffic responsibly. 

That was $1.5 million individual liability. That cannot be handled by the local 

townships without a state or regional level agency that provides the technical 

backup, and also provides the consistency and application of standards across 

the entire region. 

SENATOR DODD: Councilman, when we first started the Pinelands hearings, 

the Kings Grant Project--

COUNCILMAN WOODEN: Yes. 

SENATOR DODD: (continuinq) --was very concerned. Could you tell 

us what stage that is at now? 

COUNCILMAN WOODEN: Well, basically--

SENATOR DODD: Has there been satisfactory growth? 

COUNCILMAN WOODEN: Well, actually no, but I don't think that has 

really to do with the Pinelands as much as they--

SENATOR DODD: That's half and half? 

COUNCILMAN WOODEN: A long time ago, in 1968 when they got their approval, 

they took on a course of action which if it had worked well would have provided 

one of the most outstanding examples of planned unit development in the entire 

country that was also environmentally sound. They got themselves in the bind 

of only being able to sell, in a ten year period, some 140 housing units in a 

development that was supposed to have 9500, while expending somewhere in the neighborhood 

of $17 to $20 million in infrastructure. What you find out when you talk to people 

who bought homes out there is, they love the environment out there. I mean 

that in just the straight sense of environment -- just the overall living circumstances. 

They love the privacy but they are scared to hell - excuse my German - about whether 

they will ever be able to resell their houses because the people who come to look 

at their houses look and see the incompleted roads, the remoteness, the lack of 

commercial facilities, even though they are on the plans. 

Now, the latest developers took over several years ago and they have 

made rrov2s in the direction of moving ahead. The moves they have been making, 

while one could argue may have been impeded by concerns over just how far the 

Pinelands Plan was going in restricting that development, have still failed to 

address the basic problems in that development, and that is you need an overall 

developer handling the entir~ project and managing it as it was originally started. 

What you have is three bui.ldE~rs, none of whom have ever handled a project of that 

size, trying to make a go of it, and I think that is fatally defective. I hope 

they succeed. I think the position taken in front of the Pinelands Commission, 

that a certain number of units be permitted in there that could be responsibly 

handled with their sewerage treatment plant, with some adjustments to bring them 

in line with the standards of the Pinelands, will not adversely affect the economic 

circumstances anywhere near the degree that some of the private management positions 

have. 

SENATOR DODD: Let me ask Mr. Moore to conunent. This is an example 

we have used, I think, right from day one, of the type of allowances that would 

be made along with their dollar investments and so on. That was one of the prime 

examples. Could you give us an update on that project? 

MR. MOORE: Yes, Senator. The Kings Grant Subdivision, or PUD, the 

Commission approved in November under the moratorium an immediate expansion 
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of 150 units I believe it was. They are currently filed with the Conrrnission under 

the waiver provisions of the plan, which basically works where their entire invest­

ment is taken into consideration. They will be given, basically, the number 

of units that represent a reasonable rate of return on that investment. That 

would not be their entire 9,000 original unit request which was denied by the 

development review board , but it will be what we believe to be a substantial 

increase in the number of units they currently have. So, I think that issue is 

going to be resolved rather completely. We had conversations last week regard­

ing that application with officials of Evesham Township. I think we are getting 

pretty much together on that particular application. 

COUNCILMAN WOODEN: Senator, I would indicate that I think the feeling 

amongst the officials who have been actively involved in the intercourse and liaison 

between the Pinelands Commission and our town feel that a position which takes 

into account all the concerns has been adequately, or will be adequately reached, 

and I think it is a prime example, as I think you were leading to in your comments 

to Mr. Moore, of how this is in fact a very workable management plan that allows 

for those considerations when they are reasonably presented and documented. So 

many times there are claims made that are far less documented than the Kings Grant 

situation. 

I don't want to see 9,500 units down there. I don't argue for it 

from a tax base basis or any other basis. But, I would like to see the idea of 

a unified development. That is the responsible way to develop in that particular 

area. 

SENATOR DODD: Councilman, the prior speakers and yourself have alluded 

to the tax boards. Do you feel there is a conspiracy afoot to do this on purpose? 

COUNCILMAN WOODEN: I think it would be a reasonable assumption by 

outsiders observing what's happened to say there might well be a conspiracy. I 

don't say there is a conspiracy unless I have a stack of papers in front of me 

proving specific acts of collusion. But, it has all the appearances of it. 

Even if it is not intended, the effect is the same as if there were a deliberate 

conspiracy and that is why I asked for a legislative investigation. 

I think that from hearing statements made by assessment officials 

appearing before the Burlington County Tax Board there very clearly is a prejudice 

about the whole Pinelands Management situation which affects their professional 

judgment. 

SENATOR DODD: All right, Councilman, I have just been advised that 

we as a committee can get a copy of all of the latest tax board actions throughout 

the affected Pinelands, and we will take a very close look at all of the actions 

on that. 

COUNCILMAN WOODEN: I think that is the key to the whole situation. 

SENATOR DODD: I would like to thank you very much. 

COUNCILMAN WOODEN: Thank you very much, Senator. 

SENATOR DODD: The Chair would like to call Mayor John Heinz of Egg 

Harbor Township. I may point out that Egg Harbor is the largest municipality 

that is affected in the growth area. So, that should give us a unique perspective. 

J O H N H E I N Z: Thank you. I appreciate your giving me the opportunity 

to accelerate my position on the program because I do have a commitment lat.er 

today. 

I would take issue with your last statement. because I don't believe 
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we are the largest community. We are probably second, I think, to Hamilton Township. 

It is probably for that very reason that I am here, because I am concerned with 

the fact that it was determined that Egg Harbor Township should be a major regional 

growth area for the plan. Contrary to the previous speaker, the Deputy Mayor, 

in terms of the local input, we are permitted virtually no input. It is highly 

impractical for anyon0, I fe<·l, that is in the business as an elected official, 

to think that you can put 52 mayors at a Sunday afternoon gathering and discuss 

in succinct concepts of planning the value of this plan. That is absolutely impossible. 

SENATOR DODD: We try and do it in Trenton once in a while, it is 

called the Legislature. 

MAYOR HEINZ: Ok<iy. We all know the results. (laughter) In all 

seriousness, it has taken approximately three years for our municipality and I 

think the townships, particularly those of Gallaway, Hamilton, and Egg Harbor 

Townships which are unique i11 terms of their sheer size, because of the fact that 

they are not contiguous lands~ As you are Well aware, three of the areas that 

make up Egg Harbor Township ,tre non-contiguous to the municipality. Also coupled 

with that is the fact that my municipality falls, to a large degree, in a CAFRA 

zone west of the Parkway, wh~ch creates some rather unique situations. I would 

like to dwell on that for a moment to show the inconsistency in terms of local 

planning or even general pla1rning concepts. 

Were route 559 a county road, the center line to the right hand side 

of the center line is the Pinelands Plan which calls for a regional or high growth 

area. Left of the center line is a CAFRA non-growth area. Now, realizing this 

inconsistency, and perhaps knowing a little bit more about the area than most 

of the people that are making absentee decisions, I made an application before 

the DEP on a coastal planning grant. I felt this was somewhat consistent with 

the draft plan which clearly indicates that the regional growth zones would be 

given special consideration. The Director told me on numerous occasions, ''John, 

don't worry, we will see that your community is targeted for the grants." Well, 

obviously that is a classic <·xa.mple of the right hand not knowing what the left 

hand is doing because the response from the DEP was: "Sorry, Mayor, we cannot 

consider you a non-growth an~a. " Now, we are talking about the difference between 

the center line of one road. That is total inconsistency. 

I won't be so bold as to editorialize on the information that I feel 

indicates that this plan is r.ot consistent. Based on the documentation of the 

most recent volume, which I ltave before me, using the documentation established 

by the commission which show~; that the beginning of the regional growth zone in 

Egg Harbor Township is exactly the same point at which the infrastructure stops, 

there is no city water and there is no city sewer. I am talking about the area, 

as we know it, at the rear of Shore Mall, which is approximately the starting 

point of the Pinelands jurisdiction. At the present time, that area has no city 

water and no city sewer. There is some discussion now for the placement of a 

48 inch gravity line to run from Mays Landing. I don't know whose idea this is, 

because all along DEP has said they would not permit inter-basin transfer. All 

of a sudden now there is a radical push for a 48 inch line intercept. 

The previous speaker talked about the finances of a municipality. 

You know, it is very rare that a government has an opportunity to act as opposed 

to react. The previous speaker seemed elated at the fact that he had a low local 

purpose tax. Gentlemen, I have no local purpose tax. This is the type of information 

that s11ould have been ascertained by the Commission if in fact we had proper local 
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input. That is a very important factor. 

The gentleman before me talked about a growth rate of approximately 

70% in the last decade. Egg Harbor Township has experienced an 85% growth in 

the last decade. Again, this is extrem~ly important. I am sure, Senator, you 

can appreciate it as a fellow administr1tor. You cannot have accelerated rapid 

growth, back to back, and be able to ke~p abreast of that in i:erms of the rendering 

of services without completely overtaxing your residents. Ne<~dless to say, since 

we have no local purpose tax, increased development of residential properties 

would ultimately result in the creation of a local purpose tax. That creation 

of a local purpose tax would then put me under the cap law. My ability to respond 

for the increase in services, keeping in mind I have just left a decade of 85% 

growth, would be an absolute impossibility. 

Case in question, Egg Harbor Township, as a result of responding to 

this decade of growth is building a new high school at $13 million. Now, I don't 

want to burden you with a lot of figures, but these are the kinds of things on 

a cold January night when I have to work on a municipal budget that I have to 

consider. At no time during the development of this plan did any member of the 

Commission say, "Mayor, let's talk about the economics." I am not talking about 

assessments particularly; I am talking about the running of that municipality. 

The increased residents are going to want police protection. I have doubled my 

police department in the last three years. I think you know that as soon as I 

exceed 10¢ on the 100, I will then come under the cap law. My ability to respond 

will be negligible. 

As a result of the new high school that we have just broken ground 

for in the past week - and I don't know if I mentioned that it is a $13 million 

bond issue - the borrowing power of my municipality was reduced to $455. Now, 

this is important. And, keeping in mind that the municipality has never bonded 

for any major capital project of its own, simply to support the schools, at no 

time did the Commission every consider the nature of the growth of the 1970's 

in my community. It was Pl!I'ely and simply started as a result of the Farmers Home 

Program, as a result of the 235 Program, and as a result of the 236 Program. This 

is extremely important if you are going to designate a growth zone in the Pinelands 

Plan reducing the general inventory for development in other areas within Atlantic 

County. At no time did we ever have discussions of this nature. 

I absolutely resent the previous speaker's indication that there 

was a failure on the part of elected officials to provide local input. Gentlemen, 

I can document through letters, supplied by both myself as the Mayor and our 

planner, very early letters, that were in response to the original draft plan 

that was submitted to the municipalities, that I did not receive a response to. 

I sent a telegram to the Governor and r3quested him to participate at a public 

hearing and I never received a response. I believe it was one week prior to 

the adoption of the plan that the Director of the Commission met with my planner, 

suggesting that on Friday afternoon he submit a new map and it might be considered. 

Now, I, an elected official, have participated over 11 years in local government 

and I know what local input and what a public hearing is. Gentlemen, I am 

here to tell you that we did not have an opportunity for local input. I found, 

by and large - and I have att~nded more meetings relative to Pinelands than 

any other single governmental function since I have been involved in government -

that all we had take place were people of the same conviction sitting in a 
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room telling each other that we haven't had the opportunity for proper input. 

I feel if the input was in fact there, there should be proper documentation. 

I know it is not true in the case of Egg Harbor Township. 

SENATOR DODD: Mr. Mayor, on that point, your municipality is the 

gateway to Atlantic City and it is the logical growth area, or the immediate 

growth area, from the outpopping of the casino legislation. Now, with or without 

being designated, wouldn't you be faced with the same problem? 

MAYOR HEINZ: Senator, I am glad you raised that point. That is 

exactly what we know as local zoning - okay? We would address it, sir, and 

we have addressed it. Egg Harbor is not your classic example, as some people 

like to offer, of haphazard development. Now, I can't speak for previous administra­

tions, but I can tell you that every member of our planning board has attended 

Stockton faithfully. They are familiar with the low technology, much of which 

is in the present Pinelands Plan we are presently employing. 

Maybe we should dwell on that just for a moment. I would say other 

than the usurping of the locJl zoning, the setting of density, I am probably 

in agreement with most of this okay? I think that if given the opportunity 

to establish those densities, or phasing in of the growth plan-- I am not anti­

growth but I can't throw eve 1-ything out the window that I have learned in terms 

of good planning and growth. I have applied myself. Just pick up the local 

newspaper. Not too many days go by that I am not in there foL somP 

reason. I do participate. [ can't, in all fairness to my residents, throw 

that learning out the window. I have already had developers who had final ap­

proval for projects that they have not developed prior to the Pinelands Plan actually 

come to me now and ask to resubmit for more density. 

SENATOR DODD: Mr. Moore, Mayor Heinz has said that he has tried 

to get input with telegrams. Believe me, I know the feeling of sending telegrams 

to the Governor and not getting a response. You are not alone on that. 

MAYOR HEINZ: Ok . .:iy. 

SENATOR DODD: Mr-. Moore, in response to his position that he was 

not given an opportunity for input~ 

MR. MOORE: I think Mayor Heinz himself may not have had as much 

input as perhaps he would ha1,e liked to have had, but there were meetings. 

If I can turn to Mr. Worthington's statement, I don't think in the history 

of the State of New Jersey any governmental body had more public meetings, or 

more meetings with municipalities every night of the week and every weekend. 

I think the record of that is quite clear in terms of the Pinelands Commission. 

I think that a number of things happened in a very quick planning period. The 

Legislature asked the Commission to do this plan in a rather rapid period of 

time. We had met during the course of that activity, I believe, with every 

municipality prior to the adoption of this plan and I have met with members 

of Mayor Heinz's planning board because I can recall those meetings with them, 

one of which occurred in Galloway Township because it was a joint meeting. 

I think the opportunity for public input to this plan was always 

there and many municipalities took the initiative to request meetings with 

the Commission itself or the commission staff during the course of that planning 

exercise to bring that material to us. I also recall Mayor Heinz's planner, 

and the statement that he delivered to the Commission. I believe he 

delivered it initially at a public hearing at Stockton State College. It was 
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reviewed very thoroughly by our staff and there were discussions between Mr. 

Bowlin of our staff and the planner because they were referred to at our meeting 

in Mayor Heinz's office. 

I think, going beyond that, the Mayor indicated not a great concern 

regarding the plan other than phasing of growth and density mcnipulations. 

I think the one thing that we should do is sit down and find out how that occurs 

because this plan allows that and there is opportunity for you to phase and 

there are opportunities for you to work those densities in the most favorable 

manner that your municipality can put them to. But, I think we have to sit 

down and talk about how that can be done. 

MAYOR HEINZ: Senator, can I possibly respond to that? 

SENATOR DODD: Yes. 

MAYOR HEINZ: Because I think this is keenly important. 

SENATOR DODD: This is one of the things I have called upon the 

commission to do. We in the legislature, rightly or wrongly, believe that 

this should be a living, breathing document. The flexibility, especially in 

your situation, has got to be able to give and take. It cannot be written 

in granite. 

MAYOR HEINZ: Senator, number one, I want to see a living document. 

Number two, I have publicly stated, and it has been in the newspaper, as an 

opponent of the program, that there is a desperate need for a marriage. I 

am going to explain that, and it gets back exactly to what the director just 

said. We are a rather affluent community, admittedly, because I do have a 

pretty good balance at the present time. But, even with our degree of affluence 

I could not afford to go out and bring in the professionals to determine the 

information that is in this document. This is much needed. I want to be able 

to use this as an advisory document. I would love nothing better than on the 

front wall of my City Hall to have every developer see that such and such an 

area is not developable. It is going to be detrimental to our environment. 

I want that. Okay? But, I want the opportunity to be able to set thos~ densities. 

Now, in the preamble to this plan it says, "If it is going to be successful, 

the growth zones must respond with growth." 

inventory, where is the growth going to go? 

If you have removed 80% of the 

Now, you don't put in an interceptor 

line overnight. If there was an area in the Pinelands growth, in my community, 

that had infrastructure, I would say: "Okay, that is phase one; let's set 

the densities commensurate with it." There is no infrastructure there. There 

is no city water. There are very poor arteries at best. 

I had the opportunity to meet with 17 of your fellow legislators 

on a one day excursion up north, to Bergen, Hudson, and Essex Counties. I 

sat down, as well as the County Executive and the Assemblymen, Assemblyman 

Matthews and Assemblyman Gormley, and I talked to these Assemblymen and I asked 

various questions about the plan. One Assemblyman who is a very astute individual 

and who plays a leadership role said to me that he thought to some degree it 

was a housing plan. It wasn't a housing plan. When we talked about zon-

inq and densities, they are absolutely overwhelmed because like yourself they 

wanted that living document; they did~'t envision it to be a zoning regulation. 

In fact, when you come to my community, and if in effect the preamble is correct 

and the plan is going to work, it must be a zoning document, unless we have 

the proper marriage -- we have the advisory material that I admittedly cannot 
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ascertain on my own. But there has to be a gooc~ marriage with that Commission. 

Again, you cannot do a million plus acres in about eight to ten 

months time. That's impossible. It iR as impossible as putting 52 mayors 

in a room on a Sunday afternoon, which anybody knows is going to ledd to instant 

divorce. There is no way, in the height of the summer, as an elected official, 

you can go to meeting after meeting at night and then tell your wife that Sunday 

afternoon you are going over to Penilierton for a meeting. 

SENATOR DODD: You're right. 

MAYOR HEINZ: And expect me to discuss the intracacies of planning 

a municipality with 15,000 acres in the regional growth zone. This is an impossibility. 

MR. MOORE: John, I think all I am asking for is a date and then 

maybe we could have a marriage. I would just like a first date. 

MAYOR HEINZ: You're suggesting you are not married. 

SENATOR DODD: Mayor, your tax situation, as you have heard from 

prior speakers--

MAYOR HEINZ: My present tax situation is $2.16 per hundred. It 

does not involve any local purpose tax. Approximately 65% goes to the support 

of the local schools and the balance goes to the county. 

SENATOR DODD: Tax appeals. 

MAYOR HEINZ: Tax appeals -- I really can't speak to that, sir. 

As a matter of fact, keeping in mind the position from which I am coming, you 

would probably have virtually no tax appeals because of the very fact that 

it is all in ~he regional growth zone, actually forcing up the land values, 

probably. We are also seeing now, rather interestingly, on the Long Port Boulevard 

somebody would like to build almost 300 units of housing in the CAFRA zone. 

So, I think we are going to start to see, by reducing inventory in other 

areas, they are now going to go into areas previously, as I indicated, designated 

as low growth zones. 

SENATOR DODD: Mr. Mayor, you have a well run town and you are 

noted for that. 

Township. 

MAYOR HEINZ~ Thank you. 

SENATOR DODD: I think you are to be complimented. 

MAYOR HEINZ: That's what makes it all worth while. 

SENATOR DODD: I would like to thank you. 

MAYOR HEINZ: Thank you. 

Is Freeholder Ed Salmon here? (no response) 

John Lovell, Business Administrator of our host municipality, Hamilton 

J O H N L 0 V E L L: Senator, let me start this off by welcoming you to 

Hamilton Township. We are the largest township in the State and we are often 

confused with our sister municipality, Mercer County. But, I would like you 

to rest assured that we are the real Hamilton Township. 

SENATOR DODD: I would like to thank you for the use of the hall. 

MR. LOVELL: Hamilton Township is approximately 116 square miles 

with some 9300 residents at this time. We have really become, I think, a focal 

point of the Pinelands Plan to a degree, and as you are well aware we have 

broken away from the other municipalities in the county in that we are endorsing 

the plan and we are determined to work with the plan. 
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I think brief historical perspective is important in understanding 

why we do endorse the plan. Really, you have to look at two activities that 

occurred in the late 1970's and the early 1980's which are very significant. 

Of course, the first activity was the adoption of casino gambling in New Jersey. 

With the growth of Atlantic City and wiih this tremendous flourising industry, 

a significant housing demand has been created. That housing demand has in 

fact placed a devel·Jpmental burden on this community with some 30,000 proposed 

units now on our planning board agenda. I would note for the record that none 

of these units have yet received any final approval. 

At the same time, the State of New Jersey took the necessary action 

to create the State Pinelands Comprehensive Management Plan which is the topic 

of discussion today. I think to understand its impact on the township you 

should realize that some 17 square miles of Hamilton Township is in the regional 

growth district and will be allowed to grow to some 50,000 residents some years 

in the future. The remaining portion of the township, roughly 80%, is split 

between the forest district and lesser density zones. 

As mentioned before, the Hamilton Township Committee, on February 

7, 1981, voted to take the necessary steps to bring our development ordinance 

into compliance with the Pinelands document. The committee has further directed 

the planning board to begin the process necessary for this undertaking. We 

recognize that we will have to make a monetary commitment in order for this 

activity to take place and we also are looking forward to a share of the Pinelands 

money, which I have been told will come to $10,000 at this time. 

However, I don't think these two factors play any significant part 

in our decision. Our dc~cision can really be based on some five or six major 

points. I think the first point has been mentioned, not just by myself today 

but by the other people in attendance who have testified, and that is the pressures 

brought to bear on our Jimited municipal government staff by, for all intents 

and purposes, corporate developers which we have found are certainly more capable 

of developing their idea of planning for Hamilton Township. We ourselves, 

in turn, feel that this extra layer of what some people call a bure2ucracy 

will be important in protecting our environment and we feel that the uniform 

regulations as designed by the Pinelands will benefit our community. 

I think the second point is equally important, and that is 

the realization that the Pinelands Plan, for the most part, comports with our 

own master plan in Hamilton Township. To a degree, they are almost identical 

with the exception of planned residential development units in the western 

sector of our community. With that realization comes an interesting point 

and something that was brought into the forefront by several committeemen, 

and that is the recognition that our master plan no longer resembles ou~ zoning 

ordinance in the township in that it has been amended quite a bit in recent 

years. 

Another point of interest and a point of recognition on the part 

of the township comrnittC"e is the realization that the regional planning benefits 

for Mays Landing as developed in the Pinelands document will protect our infrastructure. 

I have brought with me today, just to leave as a sample of some 

of the problems we face, a study performed by five developers looking to create 

planned residential developments on the west side of our community. In order 

to implement this studay and implement the housing, the infrastructure of our 
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historic district, which is rather quaint - you are certainly welcome to visit 

it while you are here - will be so modified as to have seven lane intersections 

and overpasses, etc. I think the residents of Hamilton Township do not desire 

to see that occur. 

Another important point is, there is a general feeling that we 

would like to avoid suburban sprawl through our community. The growth district, 

as designed, will confine the growth to a certain section, and it looks, realistically, 

to be the most sensible section of the township. 

Another point which I feel is significant is in population growth 

projections. We feel that the Pinelands Plan, along with some of the limited 

resources - and very honestly sewerage is a limited resource in Hamilton Township 

we feel that the combination of these factors will allow for a sensible growth 

pattern with reference to population. 

As mentioned before, we are a community of 9,700 residents - or 

9,300 residents. We do not look forward to becoming a con:ununity of fifty or 

sixty or eighty thousand residents in the future. We hope lhat with this 

added layer of revie~ possibly that can be avoided or so controlled that we 

can in fact improve our infr.1structure and increase our services t-~t meet 

that onslaught of growth. 

One final point that I would like to make that is often overlooked 

and that I think is a key issue to this entire Pinelands Plan is the recognition 

that our environment in southern New Jersey - by the way, I am a transplated 

north Jersey boy and I didn't realize there was a north Jersey and a south 

Jersey until I moved to south Jersey-- But, the fact of the matter is I am 

cognizant that we have a sensitive, in fact an extremely sensitive, environment 

in southern New Jersey. We sit upon certainly one of the greatest resources 

in the metropolitan Philadelphia-New York area right now, which is a water 

aquifer, which is very important. I think there is a realization that this 

acquifer must be protected, not just for the generation that is currently 

utilizing it, but for future generations. 

I think in reply to some of the comments made by some of my colleagues -

certainly Mr. Worthington and our representatives from other townships around 

here - I would like to bring up some of the township's perspectives with reference 

to tax revaluations. Hamilton Township is really not in a position where we 

can comment on the Pinelands impact on our tax values in this community. We 

went through a complete revaluation, which was implemented I believe in 1980, 

which more or less doubled the value of this community. We have a number of 

appeals this year; however, my assessor assures me that those appeals when 

compared to other communities throughout the state going through revaluations 

are not excess, but in fact seem to be average. 

SENATOR DODD: Has there been any trend on the results of those 

appeals? 

MR. LOVELL: I don't believe there has been a noticeable trend to 

date. I, like John Heinz, am not really prepared to cornnent in detail on the 

Pinelands effect on appeals. 

SENATOR DODD: Do you have a number of appeals that originated? 

MR. LOVELL: I discussed this matter briefly with our assessor 

and it was his opinion that only two major appeals have in fact been successful 

due to Pinelands, and they were both brought by land speculators and developers. 
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That more or less summarizes what I have to say, Senator. If there 

are any questions I can answer for you, I would be more than happy to do 

so. 

I also brought a copy of our local newspaper which I think clearly 

indicates some of the pro and con arguments that were made by the committeemen 

in arguing the benefits and cost of implementing the plan. I would note 

that it was not a unanimous vote, but in fact a three-two split vote to 

conform. 

SENATOR DODD: Thank you very much. 

MR. LOVELL: Thank you. 

SENATOR DODD: The Chair would like to call Philip Nanzetta, Atlantic 

County, Pinelands Commission and Galloway Planning Board representative. 

P H I L I P N AN Z E T T A: Thank you, Senator, I am glad to be here' 

today. 

I want to talk about some of the subtalties involved which make 

it very difficult to communicate what I think the real issues are behind 

some of the distinctions that are being made. I think it is important, 

first of all, to draw a distinction between the objectives of the Pinelands 

Plan and the Pinelands Protection Act on the one hand, and the specific 

techniques that are employed to implement the act and the plan on the other 

hand. 

Most of the people that I talked with subscribed to virtually all 

of the objectives of the Pinelands Protection Act. They would definj·tely 

agree that it is critically important for all of us in south Jersey as well 

as for the balance of the State to preserve the vast underground water supply. 

We depend on it. It is our sole source of water. There is no question 

that we subscribe to that objective. There is no question, I think, that 

we subscribe to the objective of the importance to protect vast, contiguous 

open space in its natural state for recreational purposes, for preservation 

of important wildlife and plant specie~ and I don't think anyone objects 

to that. 

The difficulty comes with the issues about techniques for achieving 

those and the problems with those techniques are answered using the images 

that are related to the objectives rather than using the realities of the 

techniques themselves. 

Virtually all of the public communication to come out of the media 

centers of New York and Philadelphia deals with the images of the pristine 

preservation area, the cranberry bogs, the streams, the pools, and the undeveloped 

areas, and people obviously agree with that, even people who object to the 

specific techniques that are being employed. The answers to questions about 

techniques usually come in the form of arguing on behalf of the objectives. 

So, I think it is very important for all of us to concentrate on some of 

the problems that are involved with the techniques themselves and not become 

confused between objectives and techniques. 

I would say that virtually all of Atlantic County, for example, 

would agree that they are matters of scale in which they differ. They would 

agree with the objectives, except probably Galloway Township, Egg Harbor 

Township, and Hamilton Township, if they understand what the real impact 

is will probably disagree with the concentration of development that is 
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being pushed by the Plan into those municipalities. 

SENATOR DODD: Galloway is half CAPRA. As a matter of fact, you 

have a few designations within your boundaries. 

MR. NANZETTA: That's right. 

SENATOR DODD: So, you have a little of everything. 

MR. NANZETTA: Of each combination, including some national reserve 

overlapped with CAFRA. 

SENATOR DODD: And a military base. That covers the whole thing. 

MR. NANZETTA: We even have a wonderful State installation there, 

Stockton State College. 

The municipalities likely subscribe to the objectives but 

have difficulties with the techniques. I could use as an example, if I 

may, Port Republic, which voted that they were not in favor of conformance at 

this moment thev probably favor what the Pinelands Plan shows as an ultimate 

picture for Port Republic but don't like the idea of having their will determined 

by an outside group. They have undergone extensive master planning and 

have adopted a zoning ordinance which already takes care of those problems 

for them. 

The difficulties involved are the fact that copies of the plan 

are available only after the introduction date of municipal budgets, so 

they have difficulty analyzing what is necessary to move towards conformance 

at a time that they can budget for that conformance during the conformance 

year. The plan is widely misunderstood. I think the people who are arguing 

in Hamilton Township, for example, are each arguing on the wrong side of 

the issue if they really understand what the impact of the plan will 

in their own municipality -- namely, increasing the concentration of development 

in a substantial region of a regional growth center. 

The techniques in the plan, I argue, are more heavy-handed than 

are necessary in order to achieve the objectives. It is much, much more 

severe in its impact and its particular implementation techniques than 

the Adirondack Park Agency Plan was. We had testimony from people who are 

on the Adirondack P1rk Agency as well as testimony from opponents of the 

Adirondack Park Agency, and for me the most shocking information came from 

the members of the Adirondack Park Agency who were arguing that their plan 

was reasonable and workable and who, in the process, showed how much more 

reasonable and workable it was, in fact, than the Pinelands Plan. The Pinelands 

Plan reaches much more deeply into local decision-making with respect to 

their jurisdiction and in the Adirondack Park area there are no local zoning 

and local municipal-- There is no act comparable to the municipal land 

use law in New York State. There is no local planning and zoning comparable 

to what exists in New Jersey to be overcome by a regional agency. In the 

Adirondack Park area that was the original planning and zoning effort there 

and not a replacement effort taking something away from the local level. 

And, there are other elements if you would like for me to enlarge on that. 

I could do that maybe at some future time. There are other elements that 

indicate that the Adirondack Park approach is much more gentle even than 

the Pinelands approach. 

I would like to talk for a minute about the Pinelands Development 

Credits because I think while they are advantageous in some areas of south 

25 



Jersey, they are particularly disadvantageous in Atlantic County. The way 

the system 011erates is, there are certain sending areas for Pinelands development 

credits, the prescrv~tion area as a whole and special agricultural districts. 

People who own land in those areas can sell Pinelands development credits, 

which are an easement or some restriction on the deed so 

that they will not develop housing units there. Those Pinelands 

Development Credits will be purchased by a developer who wishes to increase 

his density of development within a regional growth center. 

The plan, as it is written now, requires a municipality to accept that 

increase in density. There is no option involved. And, the ranges of increases 

are spelled c1ut within the plan. The municipality has no control over that 

increase. If a developer walks in with development credits which he has 

purchased from somewhere, he can put them on the table and get the increase 

in density. 

Let me contrast that with what is happening now within the planning 

structure of Galloway Tonwnship in which developers can get increases in 

density and changes from single family to PUD type development in return 

for particular environmental sensitivity contributions to 

the municipality in the form of, say, sewer service, which also serves a 

new school or a municipal complex or in return for contributing classrooms 

for a school which is going to provide service. These are all part of 

a package by which the developer comes in and brings something to reduce 

his impact in the area of his development and compensate for the increase 

in density. 

SENATOR DODD: Phil, on this point, let me direct a question to 

Terry Moore. Could you explain how a transfer of development from one area 

to the other would work -- from one part to the other? It sounds like it 

is fairly simple. Is it in fact that simple? 

MR. MOORE: I would never argue with a member of the Commission, 

Senator. I would say, yes, it is simple. It is not quite that simple. 

But, the transfer works basically as Commissioner Nanzetta has outlined. 

It is really like selling a piece of property. There is of course a title 

search survey which would be necessary, and a recording of the deed or a 

charge on the deed which would restrict the land from where the credit has 

been sold. 

SENATOR DODD: Well, it was intended to have some degree of speed 

to it. 

MR. MOORE: Hopefully, yes, that is correct. 

SENATOR DODD: But, can it be forced, as Phil is saying, that quickly 

on a area where perhaps the township does not want that growth? 

MR. MOORE: Well, in the plan - Mr. Nanzetta can perhaps interpret 

it differently - there is a range of densities within each municipality, 

and each of those ranges of density does not change the housing type. You 

have a one to two unit range, which is a single family dwelling. If you, 

under the base zoning, don't have credit, you get the one unit to the acre. 

If you bring in a credit, you get the two unit to the acre. So, you are 

not changing. You are not going high-rise in a single family area. And, 

the municipality can arrange those densities throughout the municipality 

into areas where they want higher density or lower density. The thing 
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that I think is important about the credit program is that you can't anticipate 

that every one is going to be sold because we don't anticipate that a lot 

of them are going to be sold in the very near future, mainly because people 

are going to keep them to see what they are worth at a later date, and also 

to use them potentially for, depending upon a piece of legislation which 

is about to come to your committee, I believe, whether they can be used 

to guarantee loans for farmers and what have you. So, we don't see an instant 

turnover, let me put it that way. 

SENATOR DODD: Our committee requested this degree of felxibility, 

Phil, and it was agreed to by the commission at that time . 

MR. NANZETTA: I don't think it is a matter of speed that I am 

talking about. It is a m.ttter of the municipality which needs to absorb 

the increased density not being able to receive a commensurate benefit to 

help conpensate for that, or to help mitigate the impact of it. 

What is happenin i is, the developer who builds with Pinelands Development 

Credits in Hamilton Towns tip is providing a mitigative effect in Burlington 

County on a piece of cran >erry ground where the Pinelands Development Credits 

have been sold from to ob ain that increase in density. I am a strong supporter 

of transferable developme it rights or credits in localities which are natural 

units, which I think depe tds on crossing taxing jurisdictions and on using 

jurisdictions. In the Ga:loway example that I was speaking of, the benficiaries 

of the transfer in terms •·f the extra open space are close enough at hand 

to the sufferers of the i creased density so that they can share it and 

it balances out. 

SENATOR DODD: C )rnmissioner, let me put on your planning hat for 

a minute. 

MR. NANZETTA: Yc'S. 

SENATOR DODD: In Galloway, what is your knowledge and/or experience 

of the tax appeals in Galloway itself? 

MR. NANZETTA: I don't know anything of the tax appeals in Galloway. 

The only information, asiie from hearsay, that I have seen is information 

that was incorporated in t resolution of the Pinelands Commission that gave 

particular dollar figures for tax appeals in Burlington County, I think -­

perhaps in Ocean County as well. Those are the only specific numbers that 

I have seen. Since I don't, in my planning role, have to worry about tax 

rates, I am less aware of that than I might be. 

Let me give you :ome development credit numbers. Galloway Township's 

regional growth zone is r1quired to absorb two and one-half units per acre 

as its base density. The projections in density for Atlantic County as 

a whole - this is on developable land within a regional growth area as the 

foundation - is 4.6 units to the acre. So, the factor of 2levation 

there is a little less th.m two -- a little less than doubling. And, in 

general, if you look at the plan, the elevations that are provided within 

the ranges are on the ord1•r of two, plus or minus depending on what the 

range is, from one-half a unit to one unit for example, or from four units 

to six units. The fact is that that serves to deprive the municipality 

of obtaining the benefit of that elevated density which helps it to absorb 

the elevated density. The effect of this plan, I think, at the non-individual 

level will be worse in th·· regional growth areas than it will be in the 
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lower intensity growth areas. The effects on the individuals, on the other 

hand, will be reversed. It will be bad for people whose property has lost 

value and it will be bad in municipalities which are submerged in the non­

development areas, but will probably more or less compensate for those municipalities 

that cross the borders. 

Again, it is a shade of grey is3ue which is very difficult to 

communicate publicly, which is very difficult to communicate through the 

normal channels of the political process. But, it is the thing that is 

important here. Anybody would agree, I think, that a proper planning objective 

would be to concentrate development, to move development so that instead 

of covering all of the Pinelands at a mod~rate to low density, part of it 

is protected fairly strongly and part of it absorbs more growth. My problem 

is that the scope of that is too great, I think. The density and the low 

density area is too low outside the preservation zone. The density in the 

regional growth areas is too high. The principle and the objective is a 

reasonable one but the approach is too intense. 

SENATOR DODD: You are talking about a living, breathing document 

that we are talking about, that needs adjustment from time to time, and 

as we experience items that you point out and that Chuck Worthington has 

pointed out, and many others, it has flexibility and it must have flexibility. 

MR. NANZETTA: None of us who work at the local level have seen 

indications that the commission and the commission staff will act in such 

a way. None of us believes that we will act in such a way. 

Let me give you an example. The initial four or five volume report 

by Ross, Hardys, O'Keefe, Babcock, and Parsons studied the issue and made 

recommendations about approaches, ranging from very local oriented to very 

regional oriGnted, and in virtually every case the route that was chosen 

was the extr\~me regional orientation, the least sensitive and the least 

involved with the local interests. 

Let me return to an example that I mentioned earlier. I thLnk 

that Port Republic p1-obably would look favorably upon and that 

is just an example that I happen to know; it is standing by itself but it 

is not a single example -- not having growth. It 

would probably be happy with more or less what the plan calls for. But, 

they want to be involved in it. They don't want somebody to come down to 

their municipal building and tell them how they are going to do their plan. 

And, they may want some things a little bit different from the way it is 

in the plan. They should be able to do that as long as it doesn 1 t interfere 

with the overall objectives of the plan. They don't have any confidence, 

and I don't think they have any basis for confidence, that the commission 

and the commission staff is going to be responsive and is going to be sensitive 

to those thi11gs, because they haven't seen it in the past. They have seen 

every interpretation carried to the rigid end, in their opinion. They have 

seen the Pinelands Protection Act carried to the extreme limit of its jurisdiction 

in every case. 

Secretary Andress, in a letter that accompanied his approval of 

the plan, indicated that the commission needs to be more sensitive to the 

local interests and more responsive and more flexible. That was one of 

the important recommendations that accompanied Secretary And~ess' recommendations. 

28 



The Atlantic County Planning Board, which Terry has referred to 

as developing a plan that in some respects resembles the Atlantic County 

plan also - I don't know whether it has been responded to or not - in a 

letter to the commission u~ged that the commission be more responsive and 

more flexible in working with the local people for purposes of implementation. 

Even one of the south Jersey Congressmen who has been strongly supporting 

the Pinelands Plan, sent a letter to the Pinelands Commission urging the 

commission to be more responsive to local needs, in fact urging the commission 

to get a tighter reign on its staff for that sort of flexibility and responsiveness. 

That's where the problem lies. 

SENATOR DODD: Technically, the plan has only been in effect since 

last month. 

MR. NANZETTA: People have been working with the Pinelands Commission 

for 18 months. 

SENATOR DODD: Yes. 

MR. NANZETTA: They have developed a pattern of experience. 

SENATOR DODD: But, Phil, is this pattern of experience just finding 

their way until we now can work and adjust, as with Mayor Heinz and Egg 

Harbor Township? I expect this to interface quite comfortably -- not myself, 

but the entire legislature. 

MR. NANZETTA: Chairman Parker, in his opening statement, said: 

"The ink is barely dry on this document and we shouldn't S'O changing it 

now." That's the attitude that has been reflected at each stage: "We will 

listen. We will be flexible. We will take care of you at the next stage." 

And, when the next stage comes, that's locked up. I think there are specific 

legislative remedies, not the Karcher Bill which I think is too black and 

white. It doesn't deal in the shades of grey that I argue for. It is too 

blunt an instrument to accomplish what needs to be accomplised. I think 

that legislative remedies are possible which would bring this process back 

to the objectives that the legislature anticipated in the first place, utilizing 

techniques which are accep:able at the local level. 

SENATOR DODD: Can you see the problems that have been addressed 

and will be addressed beinq done within the framework of the commission 

itself, with input from people like yourself, certainly? You are very well 

spoken and extremely knowl·~dgeable of the problems, not only from your particular 

area but from the entire ri~gion. 

MR. NANZETTA: Se1ator, I feel excluded. I feel that the commission 

itself has not delineated problems as they have come up. It has tended 

to try and sweep them undec the rug and deny that they exist. It has tended 

to isolate individuals. Specifically, Chairman Parker established a conformance 

review subcommittee which T assume will be working with municipalities as 

they bring their plans in for approval. I asked to be on the conform±nce 

review subcommittee and so did my colleagues from Ocean and Cape May Counties 

and we were told no, we won't be on it. The Atlantic Board of Freeholders 

then passed a resolution condemning the commission for doing that. Each 

of us wrote letters to ChaLrman Parker and we are going to raise it as 

an issue at the commission meeting itself. 

As a result of thilt, Chairman Parker put my colleague from Ocean 

County on the conformance review subcommittee, but that would--
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SENATOR DODD: Isn't that an inter-<~ommission working? You know, 

I like to be on this committee and sometimes I would like to be off of 

this particular committee but--

MR. NANZETT/\: I am speaking initially to your point. of "can't 

we work this all out"? The answer revolves around the inner workings of 

the commission. The approach, for example, with the conformance money --

an outsider who had never been at a corrunission meeting before and who was at the 

last commission meeting read the letter, and I have spoken to him subsequent 

to that, and he said, "That was really a very heavy-handed letter. That 

was really using a club and a carrot instead of a stick and a carrot with 

the municipalities saying, 'You had better sign up fast for that money or 

you are going to be cut out. And, as a matter of fact, you better 

sign that beforEc you get a copy o:f the plan'." 

SENATOR DODD: Let me ask Chairman Parker to respond to that, on 

the appointments to the corrunittees. I certainly can appreciate and I am 

sure Phil realizes that this is a sensitive committee and certainly everyone 

would want to be on it. 

MR. PARKER: I haven't got the list here, but one thing we have 

tried to avoid on this commission from day one is a clevage between the 

appointees from the southern counties and appointees by the Governor. We 

have tired to work together. I believe on the corrunittee that now exists of 

six people, thee or four are in fact - I guess four people - are people 

appointed by their respective counties to the commission. So, I do not 

buy for a minute what Dr. Nanzetta is saying, that the counties, if they 

feel they must be represented separately, are not represented on that subcorrunittee. 

And, he and I have had exchanges of letters and conversations and I did 

indeed put the representative from Ocean County on that committee. I think 

the counties will be fully represented. A notice of every single meeting 

of any one of our subcommittees is given to every member of the corrunission 

and they are all free to attend and to participate in all the deliberations. 

So, again, it is the Chairman's prerogative to appoint these conunittees. 

I must use my best judgement. I think I have used my best judgment and 

I intend to stick with the committee as appointed. 

SENATOR DODD: Doctor, thank you for your testimony today. 

MR. NANZETTA: If you are interested in moving forward with legislation 

to deal with the shades of grey that you hear about today, as well as the 

shades of black and white, I would like to offer whatever assistance I can 

to the corrunittee and to the committee staff to work with you on that. 

SENATOR DODD: For the morning session this has been a good, open 

exchange and I am delighted we are down here. 

Folks, we will take a break for lunch. I understand the cafeteria 

is down the hall. God knows where the next point of land is on the road, 

so the cafeteria sounds good. I would say to give ourselves about one­

half hour or forty-five minutes and we will then start right up again. 

(lunch break) 
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AFTER LUNCH 

SENATOR DODD: Ladies and gentlemen, before I call Richard Squires 

to testify, we have three people who want to go first, or that need to go 

first. Is Mr. Squires her2? (affirmative) All right, will you please 

come up here? Before Mr. Squires speaks, let me make a statement. This 

committee and myself -- I am sponsoring a package of five water bills that 

deal with long term water problems in northern New Jersey. We are having 

a series of hearings throughout the State dealing with the water crisis, 

the present crisis and the long term, which my bills address. There is 

concern. People have sent me headlines from different news articles that 

have appeared about the use of Pinelands water for northern New Jersey, 

for the drought conditions. Let me make it clear at this point that that 

cannot and will not be done. It cannot be done because of the very fact 

of why we are here today. The moment we move the delicate balance of the 

aquifer in the Pinelands we then ruin the exact thing that we are trying 

to preserve, and without going into all the details, I think simple logic 

says that without the aquiEer the vegetation would dry up and die, the wild 

life, the fish, your outflowing streams that keep salt water from encroaching 

would be harmed. The salt water would then intrude on the inland portions 

and contaminate the entire aquifer, which in itself would kill the vegetation 

and the wild life. 

Next week in Vineland we have I think our fourth public hearing 

on the water bills, and that will be mainly to deal with the agricultural 

problems. But, I will mak2 my position, the committee 1 s position, and the 

state position very clear at that time as well. But, for those of you that 

have spoken to me today, I wanted you to know that. Let's put that to rest. 

Proceed, Mr. Squires. 

R I C H A R D S Q U I RE S: Good afternoon. I am Richard Squires, 

Chairman of the Atlantic County Board of Freeholders, and also a certified 

tax aesessor from New Jersey, serving presently in Egg Harbor Township. 

Basically, I would like to more or less discuss the tax angle as I see i~ 

which I think is a little bit more authentic than some of the hearsay evidence 

we have had before. 

I am concerned with your Pineland Development Credits for one thing, 

in that it is my understanding - and I talked to Mr. Moore about this a 

long time ago that they are going to be going from one municipality to 

another, and under the present laws of New Jersey all deeds that are recorded 

must be recorded in the county clerk's office and a copy, or what is known 

as an abstract, is then forwarded to the local assessor's office in the 

affected municipality. As I understand it, these recorded instruments will 

be selling -- or, in this case financial monies will be transferring hands 

for righs that will be coming from one municipality to another, and under 

the Division of Taxation's existing sales ratio program that we now have 

in existence, that is already the criteria that has been effectively damaged 

by all kinds of other problems within taxation. What I am trying to say 

is, with the sales going from one municipality to another, the sales market 

of trying to maintain 100% ratio as an assessor, as prescribed by law to 

do, is going to b~ totally ineffectiv~ 

We in the counties in the southern part of New Jersey - Atlantic, 
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Cumberland, Ocean, and Cape May already have problems with the casino boom 

and what that has done with the sales ratio l'rogram, and I real]y feel that 

these credits arc going to become a black ma1ket of sorts and that they 

are going to become lost in the shuffl~ and become a very unfortunate book­

keeping problem for those who will have the job to record them and keep them 

in tact. 

For example, if a man sells the rights to his farm to another municipality 

for the purpose of using it in another area, that farm is going to be maintained 

as a farm possibly as far as being vacant, but the valuation that the assesscr, 

by law, is going to be able to prescrLbe to is, because the rights have been 

taken from it - we will just say it is away from the immediate area here 

and brought into another township - going to be so affected that it 

is going to become a bookkeeping mess. 

I really think that we should stay completely away from the Pineland 

Development Credits, as they are now called. I would go back to the transfer 

of development rights as they once were talked about. I :just think that is 

something that has to be altogether eliminated from the program because 

of the fact that it is a bookkeeping nightmare. 

There is no question in my mind that the ratable base from the 

municipalities that has the acres of land that are affected by the Pinelands 

Plan will be affected in the 1981 and 1982 tax appeals, not the ones that 

have already occurred. The ones that have already occurred have occurred 

because in one municipality in Atlantic County, Hamilton Township, they 

had a revaluation that went on the books in 1980 and what did come 

out earlier is that the assessor agreed to a reduction in advance of a public 

hearing, which is what is known as an assessor's appeal. My information 

is derived from the secretary of the Board of Taxation in Atlantic County 

who indicated to me that they took and cut the assessments in half at what 

is known as an assessor's appeal right. 

Keep in mind that October 1st of the previous year is the deadline 

date for valuations. And, October 1st of 1980 was not going to change the 

ratables, in my opinion, because, as you know, the act wasn't signed until 

approximately the first wc:ek in December. However, in 1981 and in 1982 

you are going to start seeing what the assessor has no choice but to do, and 

that is abide by the market and what the Pinelands legislation has done 

to it. And, I go back to the Wetlands legislation when we all understood 

the preservation aspect and where thilt was coming from. The next thing 

we had in New Jersey was, we had orders that all assessors were to use $50 

an acre. Right now, prior to this most recent act, we had many acres in 

Egg Harbor Township and in the mainland areas selling from $10 to $15 to 

$20 thousand an acre, in their raw form, just the way they were. And, 

to go and pass this new bill, which is definitely going to have its effect, 

you are going to maintain a lower assessment in what was known as a rural 

area and you are going to put higher values on existing properties, whether 

they be in Atlantic City or any place where they already have the improvements. 

:ay that I mean, those of us who own homes will have no choice b-ut- t:0 -increase 

but to increase the burden of what we already hav8 to pay becauee of the 

l~sser ratables from some of the rural municipalities that are going to 
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be affected. I just would like to say that the tax impact will not be felt 

until 1982 to '83 with what has just presently now become law a month ago. 

SENATOR DODD: Mr. Squires, weren't many of these appeals made 

before the Pinelands Plan was even adopted? 

MR. SQUIRES: The appeals that have been discussed already are 

appeals that maybe should never have been reduced in advance of the Pinelands 

Act being created as law. 

SENATOR DODD: Why were they granted? 

MR. SQUIRES: That is an internal thing between the municipality 

and its own governing body as to the, shall we say, research that should 

have been done for follow-through purposes. In my opinion, it was a case 

where big land owners probably argued the fact that they should have had 

a reduction because the plan had been announced - we have already talked 

about the 18 month period - and they knew it was corning down the line. So, 

possibly it was a strong argument up front but it never got to the Atlantic 

County Board of Taxation for the purposes of reduction, as I understand 

it. It was done as an assessors appeal, which is an area where it can be 

a corrective measure in a revaluation year. In the future, each and every 

case will be individually heard, and my argument is that any appeals that 

have been reduced in Atlantic County, because we have both the protection 

and the preservation area, should not, in my opinion, have been effected 

in 1980 until at least '81, '82, or '83 because of the October 1st pre-

tax year deadline that you must recognize value from. 

SENATOR DODD: Mr. Chairman, that fact has been surfacing more 

and more today and that bothers me a great deal also. 

I would like to call on Mr. Moore on the T.D.R. 's, the transfer 

of development rights. 

MR. MOORE: I wonder if I could address someting that the Freeholder 

said also. I agree totally with him on the tax issue in Atlantic County. 

The tax reductions by the county board, I agree, probably dld not occur in 

Ocean. There were 30% reductions granted and in Burlingto~ In some cases 

there were 50% reductions granted using the same timetable that you have 

set out. I think we totally agree that to grant a tax reduction prior to 

the plan even being adopted and then using on the deduction form Pinelands 

forest area as the reason is hot the best way to proceed from a county tax 

board issue, but that is what has occurred. 

On the credits, I think there are some things that are different 

here than in just a traditional transfer program. First of all, the only 

thing that is being tied up in the land after the credits have been sold 

is a restriction on the residential use of that land. The land can 

be used for any other purpose provided under the plan. In many cases, particularly 

in the agricultural areas, it can be a commercial establishment related to 

agricultural types of activities. So, I think the residual value in many 

cases is more than you would get out of a traditional T.D.R., where you 

totally conserve the land under an easement. 

The transfer question - and I think your bookkeeping issue is a 

good one - is going to be an interesting kind of a procedure. The commission 

has to certify every transfer credit that is used in the Pinelands. I think 

you will see an added bookkeeping done by the Pinelands Commission, keeping 

track of those credits as they are sold and received within municipalities. 
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The one issue that I think is the @Jst difficult one and the one 

that you very correctly point is, "assume there is a credit speculator who 

is just carrying them around." I think that is an issue that we have 

to address within the context of this plan a:; it evolves. I don't have 

an answer for that one at this point in time, but I think it is one that 

we have to continue to look at. I am not as concerned as you are, Mr. Freeholder, 

because assuming that the same people who art> selling those credits had 

conveyed an easement to the State of New Jersey, that entire tax issue would 

have been lost anyway. So, it is not much dJfferent than the straight easement 

picture going to a non-profit corporation or the State of New Jersey, it 

still would not be taxable. 

MR. SQUIRES: I think my argument is really not in the preservation 

area. I accept the preservation area. It is the protection area. And, 

the protection area goes into such towns that already have, for example, 

a subdivision on the books where eight out of the twelve houses have already 

been built and now because of the stroke of a pen we now have a big question 

on the valuation of the ramaining ones and what they can do with them. They 

have to go and get the approvals, and under taxation laws you can say, "Well, 

you haven't lost your use until you apply for it and get turned down." Well, 

you know that is easy to say but it is hard to defend as a taxing official 

and there are so many ways that the taxing official has been defeated by 

other conflicting laws in New Jersey. I just say that this is one that 

really has to be fine-tuned before it goes fully to where we are now 

going to be. The Farmland Assessment Rollback Tax was a problem and 

that has been abused by a lot of speculators. I am not out here defending 

speculators. I am out here defending the rights of those who own going 

into this new law and what they can do with or without the ability to defend 

their own rights on the ownership and uses of their land. I really think 

there has to be some happy medium between the commission and the municipalities 

so that we don't have the problem with the people who have innocently lost 

their rights to their own land. 

You don't know how much I am hearing every day about people just 

now finding out what is going on. And, as you know, in Atlantic County 

we spent a lot of time trying to get the word out so that those homeowners 

and property owners would not be accusing us of not letting them know what 

was about to happen to their rights of their acreage and things of that 

nature. 

I am not here to defend anybody on a large scale. I have come 

here to defend each and every little man that has a parcel of land of two 

or three acres. You don't know how many young couples have bought lots 

and really wanted to do something with them in two or three years and 

have gotten caught in this thing. And, when I say caught in it, I mean 

even in the family tree where the mother and father has agreed to give son 

number one three acres to build his house and the added bureaucracy and 

the paperwork required has delayed construction so bad that it is almost 

a year later - and there is cost involved. I think you need some sort of 

"speedy trial" type situation that you are going to have to use on the cormnission 

level. I am not too sure that the commission, now that you have the other 

thing through, can start changing its whole image and start recognizing 
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things that you and I can talk about right today, Terry, that we couldn't 

talk about a couple of months ago. 

MR. MOORE: I agree. 

MR. SQUIRES: All I want to say is, that is a direction I think 

it has to go in. 

SENATOR DODB: Mr. Chairman, we did reduce the oriqinal draft 

from two-thirds to a simple majority to grant a variance, and the variance 

procedure within the PinelE;nds Act is not unlike that before local zoning 

boards. So, we have tried to expedite the process, not complicate it. 

MR. SQUIRES: I n~cognize that but I also think that maybe collectively 

you could go around this State and look at those municipalities that have 

done a terrific job of updnting their master plans and zoning, and allow 

them to add it to their crLteria with some kind of a routine passing by 

of the commission as opposr~d to a full fledged -- we will call it an investigation. 

Terry? 

MR. MOORE: The plan provides for that. Let me deal with a couple 

of issues that you raised. First of all, the people that built the eight 

houses out of the ten lots - and we do have a final subdivision provision 

that people can come into under this plan. The person that bought the property 

and wants to subdivide for their kids -- there is a provision that allows 

that under this plan. The single family what we call 11 grandfather provision" 

is not totally a grandfathr!r, but if you bought your lot prior to February 

1978 and you want to build your house on that acre lot, that is provided 

for here in any area of the Pinelands except the preservation area. Everywhere 

else in the protection area you can do that. 

One thing that I 1~hink everyone ultimately has to understand is 

that now, unlike the moratorium, the corrunission is not acting on every application. 

All we are getting is a pn~·-filed application. It goes directly to the 

municipality after we cerL~fy it is complete. No decision just completes. 

The municipality makes that. determination and the only th~_ng that the conunission 

has now is the right to call up an application that it knows darn well is 

in violation of these standards. I think that is the return of what used 

to be called the moratorium to a lot of local decision-making being done 

in the future. And, I agree. I think we have to sit dow11 and we have to 

go through this little document, which isn't so little, as we know, and 

figure out where everybody's interest really lies here. I am not sure everybody 

is going to find it as complex and as dangerous as it appears to be when 

you look at it two inches thick. 

MR. SQUIRES: I think one key that I have picked up in the last 

couple of hours here has b1:en, as the Senator has brought out, "Can you 

live within it with some breathing space back and forth?" And, I think if 

the attitude is such and il is legitimately and honestly done, that possibly 

that can help many of the cases that have been the hangups before. But, 

that requires an open mind and really an open line of communication from 

this day forward or else it will never work" And, I must admit that is 

a beautiful book. I received mine two days ago, and I would only say that 

this is what I guess has b:~en needed for a lot of people to understand where 

everything ended up in lat,, November. But 1 from this point on, Senator, 

I would only say that I really have to emphasize that something that might 
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have been lost in the many weeks and months prior to November is a tax issue 

and this State has enough problems with taxation. They haven't had a 

L1:-; convcn t inn for S(~vcral yc.::i. rs and avcry tinr they attempt to have one everything 

goes wrong_ So, I would only say that we can't afford piecemeal opinions 

that are going to undo what is left .)f the sales ratio program that we are 

mandated to perform and, shall we say carry out. 

SENATOR DODD: We may be having a mini-tax convention this June 

3rd and then again in November. 'l'hose are election days, folks. 

MR. SQUIRES: Thank you very much. 

SENATOR DODD: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

I would like to call Alan Avery, Director of the Freeholders of 

Ocean County and Jack Hendrickson, if you would both come up together, please. 

Ju.ck Hendrickson, of course, is the Mayor of Eagleswood and a member 

of the Pinelands Commission. 

MR. AVERY: Senator, I am not the Director of the FreeholdErs. 

MEMBER OF AUDIENCE: Alan is our planner, representing our Ocean 

County Freeholder Board, Senator. 

SENATOR DODD: That's what I wanted. Fine. Again, we are look 

for a bit of expediting of our time so that we can get the most out of this 

next hour or so as 

A L A N A v E R 

I am the principal 

been authorized to 

possible for 

Y: Senator, 

planner with 

read a brief 

meaningful 

my n.1me is 

the Ocean 

statement 

dialogue. 

Alan Avery and as Jack said, 

County Planning Board. I have 

on behalf of the Ocean County 

Board of Chosen Freeholders and to state the County of Ocean's strong opposition 

to the implementation of the New Jersey Pinelands Conference of Management 

Plan. At this juncture it appears that the only way to accomplish this 

is for the legislature to manage the New Jersey Pinelands Protection Act. 

I think I should state at the outset that the issue of the Pinelands 

protection continues to be of vital ~oncern to Ocean County. I think many 

of the elected officials have touched on that today. In the past, counties 

supported a variety of planning programs at both the county and regional 

level to help insure the protection of this important natural resource. 

The county has been actively involved with the Pinelands Commission over 

the past 18 months in an attempt to provide input into the planning process 

so that the legitimate concerns of our residents and our local governments 

could be addressed without sacrificing the sensitive Pinelands resources. 

For example, the Board of Chosen Freeholders established the Ocean 

County Pinelands Task Force, composed of interested citizens representing 

a broad range of environmental and economic interests to advise them during 

the preparation of the Plan
1 

and on Pinelands related issues. This task 

force worked very closely with the County Planning Board staff and the county's 

15 Pinelands municipalities to review the plan and suggest revisions that 

would make the plan work in Ocean County. These suggested revisions were 

incorporated into a report by the Planning Bourd staff that was ondorsed 

by both the Board of Chosen Freeholders and the Planning Board. On September 

28, 1980, the county's position was presented to the Pinelands Conunission 

and was generally well received by the Commissioners. I have a copy of 

that report that I will leave with you so you can see it is a very substantial 

document. 
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Unfortunately, that was the last positive response the County has 

heard from the Commission. The County is still awaiting a complete response 

to its comments on the plan and the adopted version of the Comprehensive 

Management Plan failed to incorporate any of the significant concerns expressed 

in the report. Despite its best efforts to cooperate with the Pinelands 

Commission to develop a workable plan, the County has been largely ignored. 

This is in direct contradition to the requirement in both the Federal and 

State legislation for maximum intergovernmental coordination. The end result 

is that the County and its municipalities are forced to implement a plan 

to which they had no meaningful input and which they do not support. The 

County is obviously less than satisfied with this role. 

I do not want to relate in detail the many comments the County 

made regarding the Plan, but I would like to highlight se~eral of our most 

significant concerns. 

1. The Plan fails to allocate sufficient land area to accommodate 

projected development in Ocean County and gives no explanation for this 

failure. Furthermore, the land areas designated for future growth are in 

the wrong location. Most regional growth districts are in the County's 

southern Pinelands municipalities that lack the infrastructure and services 

to accommodate substantial growth. While there is no question that this 

area will develop in the long term, short term increases should be focused 

in the northern municipalities where facilities already exist. 

2. The standards and regulations contained in the Plan are simply 

not workable. For example, the Plan requires that municipalities with regional 

growth districts must pro\ide for an increase in density in those areas 

through the use of Pinelands Development Credits. In Ocean County, however, 

areus that are eleigible for these increases, such as the northwestern section 

of Berkeley Township, are already experiencing environmental problems. Density 

increases are clearly inappropriate for those areas. And, without a viable 

market area, the use of Pinelands Development Credits as a means of compensa­

tion is unworkable. 

3. The Pian requires Pinelands municipalities and counties to 

complete revisions to the.:'.r master plans and land development ordinances 

within one year of plan adoption. Yet, the Commission and the Legislature 

has failed to provide adequate funding to complete these revisions. Ocean 

County and the 15 Pinelands municipalities were allocated $58,000 by the 

Commission for conformance. The Ocean County Planning Board alone estimates 

its costs for compliance ':o be $65, 000. 

4. The Pinelands Commission is seeking to implement the Plan with 

no consideration to either the short term or long term economic impacts 

on residents and local governments. The Ocean County Board of Taxation 

has already granted 861 tvx ~ppeals, totaling a reduction in assessed value 

of $5,112,000 as a direct result of this Plan. 

SENATOR DODD: Would you go over that again? 

MR. AVERY: The Ocean County Board of Taxation has granted 861 

tax appeals. I think that is out of a total of some 2,600 some odd applications. 

And, they have reduced the assessed value for a total of $5,112,000 as a 

direct result of the Pinelands Plan. I am not sure, and I don't want to 

speak for the tax board, but I think Freeholder Squire mentioned that 
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there was an October 1st deadline for assessed valuation. This may be that 

the preservation area plan was adopt0d and approved September 23rd, I believe, 

so that would fall under that deadline, and these may be appeals in the 

preservation area. I am not certain about that. 

Other elements of the plan intended to provide either revenue or 

compensation, such as the proposed p.1yment in lieu of tax program, requires 

action by the Legislature. While local governments are being required to 

spend substantial funds to conform t•) the requirements of the plan, their 

ability to raise those funds is being severely erroded. It is unfair 

to place the burden of preservation r)f what has been found to be a national 

and state resource on the shoulders of Pinelands residents alone. 

In concludision, the county continues to support the protection 

of the Pine lands, but this protectio.1 must consider the needs of the residents 

and local governments of Ocean County as well as the environmental considerations 

embodied in the comprehensive plan. An issue of such importance requires 

the cooperation of all levels of gov.~rnment in the development and implementation 

of a workable, realistic plan. To d.1te, we have failed to achieve this 

in any meaningful way. Legislation such as the two bills that you are considering 

today would go a long way towards achieving this goal by providing for strict 

regional controls over the core area of the Pinelands, while providing the 

municipalities with the necessary flexibility to acconunodate local needs 

in the protection area without endangering the overall natural integrity 

of the Pinelands region. Thank you. 

SENATOR DODD: Thank you. Jack? 

J A C K H E N D R I C K S 0 N: Thank you very much, Senator. I want 

to hit on some things that have been testified to prior. The cost of implementation 

to the municipalities of the plan has not been adequately addressed. The 

ordinances that are going to have to be passed - and I have to say that 

the staff is assembling ordinances now as samples to send out to municipalities-

are still qoinq to have to be printed. The municipality itself cannot, 

at this particular time, address that cost in their local '81 budget. Therefore, 

some time down the road, not knowing how much money is availabl~ it will 

have to, somehow, have an emergency appropriation built into the budget 

to pay for the implementation and the certification of the master plan within 

the year. I hope I am making myself clear. 

I feel now that the uncalled-for attacks on the County Tax Board 

arc unjust. We have professional tax assessors, C.T.A. 's. These people 

are knowledgeable. As our Planning Director pointed out to you, there was 

an 18 month moratorium. The plan itself was adopted by the Commission, 

I believe, August 8th and signed by the Governor in September. The appraisals 

that came in will be defended, I believe, by the Ocean County Tax Board. 

To have them maligned - and they arc professionals - I don't believe is 

fair to them, particularly when they aren't here. 

There is a tax problem. My testimony in Pemberton Township was 

submitted to you in writing. Again, it addressed the Wetlands problem that 

we have had and the devaluing of the Wetlands, again as attested to by the 

official of Atlantic County. We have lived with it and we have lost that 

from our tax base consistently since the implementation of that seve~e environ­

mental legislation. We now have to deal with the P inelands in my tmm of 
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Eagleswood Township that has just undergone a revaluation. With that revaluation, 

the values were taken directly ·- or the majority of the v~lues were taken 

directly from the estimates in the Comprehensive Management Plan itself. 

I would like to point out that in about four municipalities in 

two countiE'S, Ocean and Burlington - namely, the township:; of Eagleswood, 

Little Ege; Harbor, Woodland and Bass River - there have been no adequate, 

large vacant acreage transactions since 1974 to really put a market value 

on. You must go further away from the affected municipalities to pick up 

that market, and you are not comparing apples to apples. 

The shift of heavy development, particularly in my municipality, 

to the regional grc:Mth area will take away the asthetics of the township as it 

stands now completely. It will negate them completely. 

We have, from the last information I have from thE~ staff-- I believe, 

Terry, it js around 2750 acres available for the regional five growth with 

three to an acre? I have ~athematically put in somewhere around 7,000 units 

in a very small area of Eagleswood Township with our infrastructure very 

limited. ~e h~ve a small school, no police department, health and so forth 

road department; we are a complete rural community. That was one of our main 

objections when we met with the Ocean County Planning Board to have half 

of that regional area. We cannot, as a small municipality, absorb in any 

too distant future, as our economy is today, that amount of growth, using 

the Pinelands Development credits. 

Aqain, Eagleswood Township is under CAFRA, Coastal Area Management, 

Wetlands, and ~ow Pinelands. I think that diversification of the plan-­

When we listen to the elected officials of the western fringes, it makes 

the diversjfication necessary because we are impacting there with commercial 

and heavy jndustrial areas, such as the testimony of Evesham Township not 

being able to themselves take care of their future development and needing 

"the state authority," where we, on the eastern regions, have very ably -

and it shows with our municipalities - been able to take care of that growth 

and not have those problems. We have looked forward to the inundating, 

if that is the proper word, of growth because of the Atlantic City gambling 

problem. A lot of us sitting in southern Ocean County do not believe we 

will be that inundated. We have our local ordinance. 

Ocean County, again to be redundant, with our planner now has one 

municipality, the municipality of Stafford, that is very upset, particularly 

with our county people and perhaps myself as the Commissioner, only because 

of the heavy-handed method of distribution of money for planning. Stafford 

saw an opportunity to perhaps go and get it all when we could have perhaps, 

2s the plan states, had the cooperation of the municipalities and the county 

with staff and commission and brought Ocean County back to the most cooperative 

county that the commission had since the implementation of the commission. 

Thank you very much for this opportunity. We do have the Mayor 

and the AdministrRtor of Lacy Township who would like to testify. 

SENATOR DODD: Thank you. 

MI. HENDRICKSON: If you have any questions, we would be happy 

to answer them. 

SENATOR DODD: Not at this time. Ladies and gentlemen, with time 

constraints, if you have a schedule of witnesses and you think we are going 
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out of order you are right. We are trying not just to hear people who would 

like to testify, but for our purposes we are trying to hit different 

geographic areas and get different points of views. So, that is why we 

are moving about. 

I would like to call Edward Sammin, Freeholder from Cumberland 

County and John Reinard, also a Freeholder from Cumberland County. 

E D WA R D S AM M I N: Thank you very much, Senator. First of all, 

I am traveling alone. Freeholder Reinard could not be here. I would like 

to commend you for holding these hearings so that you can get some public 

input. I am not here representing Cumberland County. As you know, we are 

not as greatly affected as other counties by the Pinelands, although 

we do have two areas that are in the Pinelands, that is the eastern part of the 

City of Vineland and also Morris Ri vc~r Township. 

With me is one of the planning officials of Morris River Township, 

Bill Trout, and I would like to ask him to come up right now. 

SENATOR DODD: Yes, Mr. Trout, would you join us? 

MR. SAMMIN: He, of course, has most of his township, Morris River 

Township, within the Pinelands. 

I thought I might well give you the feelings of the Cumberland 

County Board of Chosen Freeholders, Senator. There are three general feelings 

we have in relationship to the whole Pinelands. We are very supportive 

of the core area of the Pinelands. We feel that the State has taken the 

proper direction in making sure the core area is protected. Our greatest 

concern happens to be with the peripheral area and the fact that we feel 

that people in the townships located in the peripheral area are losing their 

local control and should definitely have some say on the directions and 

destiny of their land in their townships in the peripheral area. 

There has been some concern on the part of our Commissioner, Bryan 

McFadden, who has served admirably on the commission, about the lack of 

communication in reference to applicants for projects in the Pinelands with 

the Pinelands staff itself. We feel there has to be a better line of communication. 

We have people that feel they just can't get answers. They can't get in 

touch with people. And, they can't get the responses that are necessary. 

The third area of concern would be state mandated programs -- the 

fact that we are having a state mandated program like the Pinelands without 

providing the adequate funding. I am sure these points have been mentioned 

by other speakers in the past, but they are the three main points that we 

have. 

You know, it sort of reminds me of a story. I like to end up any time I 

testify with a story. I am an educator by trade. I am in my 17th year 

of teaching. It reminds me of a Monday morning when it was really raining 

and the mother goes into her son's room and starts shaking him and saying, 

"Jimmy, Jimmy, get up, it is time to go to school," and Jimmy looks up at 

her and says, "Mom, I just don't want to get up today." The boy rolls over 

and about ten minutes later his mother comes back and says, "Jimmy, Jimmy, 

get up, you have to go to school," and the son looks right at his mother 

and says, "Well, Mom, there are two reasons I don't want to go to scl;ool, 

one the kids don't like me and, two, the teachers don't like me." The mother 

looks at her son and says, "Well, Jimmy, there are two reasons you have 
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to get up, one you are forty-three years old and, two, you are the principal 

of the school." I say that to you with some thought in mind that the fact is 

that each day you and I and everyone here has to get up and face the responsibilities 

we have here. 

SENATOR DODD: That is not unlike the story - for those of you 

that have seen the movie, Animal House, - that I just saw Sunday night, 

where John Beluischi was thrown out of college with the rest of the fraternity 

and he says, "Seven years of college down the drain." 

MR. SAMMIN: Just as you tell your story and I give you reference 

to mine, I really say it for a reason: That you and I and everyone here 

has to get up and face the responsibilities we have each and every day. 

I think there is one responsibility I see happening since I had opportunity 

to serve for six years as Mayor of Millville and in my six years as a Freeholder, 

and that is the real loss of local control. 

I commend you because you are taking the committee hearings around 

the state and getting input from people. That's how you get some feeling 

of what is going on and how when you are really trying to give good government 

to people, you give government that is going to help people. I think it 

is important that we start taking a step in this State of New Jersey to 

go back to local control. 

You know, President Regan said something I agreed with before he 

took off ice. He said that he wants to take some of the federal programs 

and he wants to give them back to the state governments and let them operate 

them. I say he should have gone one step further, and I wish he would have, 

and said: "I hope the Governors in the states want to take those federal 

programs and go one step further and give them back to local municipalities", 

because we have some good talent at the local level that can really help 

in giving Lhe right direction of our own destiny. 

SJ:NATOR DODD: That is the best access people have to their government, 

the local _1_evel. 

Ml<. SAMMIN: There is no question about that. I thank you for 

the time. 

SENATOR DODD: Mr. Trout. 

W I L L I ,\ M T R 0 U T: Senator, I want to thank you for letting us 

speak today on this situation in the Pinelands. Ninety-seven percent of 

our municipality, Morris River Township, is in the Pinelands. We feel the 

same way. We just finished our planning last year. We had some recommendations 

that came down from the State that we followed. We reduced some of our 

lot sizes because the State asked us to. Now, all of a sudden, they come 

along with Pinelands and they are telling us to increase them up to 15, 

20, and as high as 39 acres. I think some of that now has been resolved 

and we are back down to 15.2. 

B1t, I want to reiterate what Freeholder Sammin said, maybe there 

is a possiJility there has been a lack of communication through the whole 

thing. We are concerned not with the big land developer, but with the individual 

who owns t-·1e five, the ten, the three, the two, the one acre. 

I can understand. I am also the construction official for the 

township. Our building has practic~lly been called to a halt. We are not 

too greatl1 concerned that we will geta great big housing development, which 
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we don't because of our school situation and other multiplo things it would 

bring on. But, what we are about are the lcx::al people, the people who 

T hl~<l rd one other Jcntleman say ,Johnny can't build ct 

house because of these controls. 

We are also looking at the possibility of an eroding tax base. 

I think that is a concern of every municipality. We also have a unique 

problem right now. As you know, Atlantic City Electric is building a plant 

on our northern border, or starting to, and we had the possibility of maybe 

seeing some light by getting some tax base from a small industrial park 

that we had included in our planning. Now the Pinelands say we can't have 

this because 90% of what they gave us is forest area. As I understand it­

at our last meeting we had two representatives from Pinelands -they have 

come down now with a 15.2 acre plot in the forest area, for the simple 

reason that the State owns 31% of this. 

Of course, we do have CAFRA; we do have Wetlands, and these types 

of agencies. Rjght now, our Township Conunittee is very much concerned about 

the tax base, and our planners are very much concerned with where they are 

going now. Of course, we are getting some input. Maybe this will help. 

We also figured last year that we spent $20 thousand to do this planning 

and now we have to turn right around and spend it all over again. There 

again, the State has very graciously allocated us $9,000, which is not bad, 

but how much more is it going to cost us? 

SENATOR DODD: We do realize that there are not enough monies allocated 

to the conunission and certainly to the municipalities that have to implement 

these plans. We 

Let me 

these pieces of 

if we come down 

do hope to work on that. 

ask you this: Without using 

legislation before us, do you 

here and committees like mine 

a sledge-hammer 

feel that with 

come down here 

approach, namely 

open dialogue, 

and keep the 

dialogue open, can you work within the conunission to resolve your pr:)blems? 

MR. TROUT: Hopefully, I could. 

SENATOR DODD: I am not saying going by past experience. With 

the newness, if the Act wasn't drafted, giving them full authority, whether 

real or imagined, can we start from today with an open mind on both ends, 

and can this be negotiated v1ithin the framework of the Pinelands Commission? 

r1R. TROUT: Well, hopefully, Senator. I think we do have an open 

mind because we have already taken our planning consultant and set him in 

motion to see what we can do to work with the commission and see what we 

can come up with and what they come up with on it and see what leeway we 

can get. Yes, I think our Township Committee has an open mind. There are 

certain aspects of Pinelands that I myself see as beneficial. There are 

other little aspects of it that maybe can be worked out with the committee, 

such as you are doing today in lookir1g into the situation. Because I think 

each municipality has a different situation. 

SENATOR DODD: Yes. 

MR. SAMMIN: Certainly, Senator, it is a much better direction 

than what has happened in the past - a hearing like this, for example, 

on the bills that you had mentioned. I think one thing you have to realize 

is, there is a tremendous amount of frustration in South Jersey over the 

Pinelands. I think you have heard some of it this morning from some of 
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the other elected officials. 

SENATOR DODD: Also over CAPRA and the Wetlands and the so-called 

Dunes and Shorefront Protection, and all the other "good" things that South 

Jersey has. 

MR. SAMMIN: We h~ve the State Guide Plan -- I mean, I could list 

you about 20 things if you wanted to go the whole ramification of it. I 

think people have just felt that we have lost sight of local control and 

gone to local municipalities to get the input. I think our hearing is an 

example of the way it should be done. I think there should be a very close -

and I mean this - streamlined, working relationship with the cormnission 

and the local entities of government. We don't have that as of now. 

SENATOR DODD: The vote that was taken last November on the sessession 

of South Jersey from North Jersey was a serious vote. A Lot of people would 

make light of that. But, that was a very clear message to a great many 

people in the State Legislature, not so much that it is gJing to seceed 

or whatever, but it displayed an enormous dissatisfactio1 that South Jersey 

has with their treatment from Trenton. That is not lost. Ed, you have 

brought that to my attention in the past. In fact, you are one of the reasons 

we are down here also. 

MR. SAMMIN: Thank you very much, Senator. 

SENATOR DODD: Thank you, Mr. Freeholder and MayJr. 

I would like to call the Cape May delegation. We have Frank Murphy, 

Mayor of Dennis Township; Roger Stobbard, Capy May County Pinelands Cormnission 

and also a pretty good quart.erback. I am just seeing if you are awake out 

there, folks. 

I am not sure whether I am mixing and matching apples and oranges 

here, but I am just trying to get the most out of the time we have left. 

Again, we are trying to hit the different geographic areas. I have to apologize 

to the folks that we will not be able to hear today, obviously, with the 

time constraints that we have left. 

Would you please identify yourselves for our stenographers? 

R 0 G E R s T 0 B B A R D: My name is Roger Stobbard. 

p A T L A R 0 s A: I am Pat LaRosa, Township of Dennis. 

w 0 0 D y J A R M E R: I am Woody Jarmer. 

J A M E s w A L D R 0 N: I am James Waldron, appearing on behalf of 

the Township of Upper. 

MR· STOBBA.RD ~ 

SENATOR DODD: 

MR· S'IOBBARD: 

Would you like me to begin, Senator? 

Yes, please. 

First of all, thank you very much for giving us an 

opportunity to appear before you. As you probably know, Cape May County 

is one of the counties that has the strongest problem with the Plan, and 

our cormnunities, contrary to some information that has Pmanated from the 

Commission, have unanimously agreed that they cannot comply with the Plan. 

I am not sure that my position is totally in accord with that of 

the cormnunities, but my position and my instinct is that the time for digging 

in our heels and saying, "No, we can't, and we won't comply" may be past. 

Nevertheless, I don't control the actions of these cormnunities, and that 

is their position. 

It is my thinking that it is time to try to strike some middle 
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ground. There should be an approach with some dialogue, where specific 

problems are addressed. 

I would like to mention some of the specific problems that in my 

view contributed to the decision on i:he part of our municipalities that the 

Plan is impossible to comply with. One of the difficulties that we have 

is that the Plan is at the same time' simplistic and overly complex. It 

is simplistic in that it attempts within 450 pages to provide for all the 

land use questions in an area the size of Rhode Island, and unbelievably complex 

in that there are issues even to this day that are provided for within the 

Plan that even the Commissioners themselves and the staff and the executive 

director can't a9ree to interpretations on, specific every day questions 

that still lack answers in spite of the fact that we have the printed volume. 

This makes it difficult for everybody, difficult for an applicant, difficult 

for a community who, qiven acceptable rules, might try to comply. 

It seems to me that the acceptability of the Plan would be improved 

and the ultimate planning product would be more desirable if changes could 

be made that would result in greater discretion on the part of the county 

and local government with oversight by the commission, or guidance by the 

commission. 

I am of the conviction that our communities really care about their 

planning. I think we have good planning. I think our planning as to specific 

areas possibly could be improved and that we are susceptible to suggestion 

and to addressing those improvements. 

There is a real resentment to the heavy-handed approach, and there 

is the conviction on the part of the overwhelming majority of the people 

who have dealt with the commission from Cape May County that there is no 

dialogue, that there have been words spoken and the words have been heard 

on both sides but that there has been no meaningful change resulting from 

hearings, the written testimony, my efforts, or the efforts of my predecessor. 

The planning funds that are offered, it has been estimated, are 

less than one-fifth of what we would need to change our plans to come into 

compliance, even if the communities chose to comply. That issue should 

be addressed. 

Finally, there is the development credit issue. We have heard 

a lot about it. It is a very critical one, and in my judgment that CJUld 

be a very beneficial aspect to a plan, but I think the way we have them 

set up, they are incredibly crude and I think they are destined for failure. 

The Plan - in the test of the plan - indicates that there may be as many 

as 8300 PDC's, and we have heard estimates of values that range anywhere 

from zero to $30,000. These may be w0rth as much as $249 million, but we 

don't know what they are worth. 

We agonize over how many $2 Black Jack tables there should be 

and yet we roll the dice against the wall with a quarter of a billion dollars. 

But, the ironic part is that the individuals who are asked to accept this 

concept, whose future depends on its success, aren't the good gamblers. 

They are the most conservative people in our population -- our fa1~mers. We 

arc asking individuals who have spent thejr entire lives working with the 

ground and building their equity on it to give up their 

right to that ground, or a meaningful portion of it, and what the government 
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is going to give them in exchange for that is effectively a betting slip. I 

think there may be other ways to provide for that. I think a thinking person 

has to agree that we have to provide for the on-going production of the 

food, and that that's important, but I think at the same time we can't do that 

just by nationalization of our farms. I think there are better ways. Studies 

should be made and presented to the Legislature so that the Legislature 

can look at the alternative ways of handling this and make recommendations 

on the decision. 

Briefly, those areas that have big territories in the forest district 

are badly hurt. The communities that have the vast preponderance of their 

ground in the forest district today frankly don't know how to plan for Cape 

May County becase if you seek to plan today in Cape May County you can't 

find the rules. The reason is, the rules haven't yet been adopted. 

In my opinion, the Legislature should take steps to define more 

clearly the extent to which it intended to delegate its authority to the 

Pinelands Commission, and I think it should clarify the extent to which 

the Pinelands Commission is entitled and empowered to delegate its authority 

to the staff and to the executive director. The sentiment that is prevalent 

amongst the public is that we are dealing with a runaway freight train. 

That may or may not be an accurate perception, but there is the perception 

and, frankly, I am inclined to agree with it, that the commission is not 

truly in control, that what goes on paper emanates from the staff and that 

the commission appears on alternate Fridays, when invited, and votes yes. 

SENATOR DODD; Roger, you as a member certainly have a right to 

dissent, and I am sure you are not bashful. Do you make your views public? 

For instance, I have served on many committees where I disagreed with their 

findings on major pieces of legjslation that we promulgated and I have issued 

a dissenting report, which in some cases was larger than the original report. 

Has this been tried within the Commission? 

MR. STOBBARD: I don't know that there have been written reports. 

SENATOR DODD: Not necessarily written, but positions where your 

coalitions would change from time to time on issue to issue. Now, could 

this be formalized where you could present a dissenting opinion on what 

the majority of the commission has done? 

MR. STOBBARD: It certainly could be done. 

SENATOR DODD: Is it worth a try? It could then come to the Legislature 

through your representatives, or directlay to this commit~:.ee, and we could 

see clearly your reasons for dissent, or vice versa. 

MR. STOBBARD: I think if it could be delivered ~o the Legislature 

and reviewed there it might be a very productive step. 

SENATOR DODD: This committee has been dealing w:L th nothing but 

the Pinelands legislation for the last two and one-half years, so it not 

like we-- As I said originally, we don't love you and leave you. We are 

down here trying to make this work without introducing, o: changing, major 

portions of it. We are trying to have a living, breathing document again. 

If we can give you additional tools on the dissenting sid(>-- And we need 

that. God forbid we should have everyone of the same mind serving on that, 

and obviously that is not the case. But, I hear a dissent here and a dissent 

there, and it doesn't seem to be a cohesive voice saying we agree to disagree. 
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MR. STOBBARD: As Phil Nanzetta pointed out earlier, the issues 

are not black and white; they are very, very grey, and I think of the four 

counties whose commissioners voted no for the Plan, they didn't vote no for 

the same reasons. There are overlapping reasons. In some cases they are 

dissimilar. But, there is the cohesiveness that could be put in a position 

paper and, as I said, I would be delighted to work on that. 

The consensus, I think, among the group of dissenters is that there 

is no relief at the corrunission level. The difficulty is that the voting 

power is so weighted that there is simply no place for the counties to be 

fully represented. Had the counties been fully represented-- Had this 

Plan been voted up or down, based on county representation, there would 

not be a Plan, or it would be much different. 

In summary, and I have taken more time than is my share already, 

I simply urge you to consider the possibility of amendments to the Pinelands 

Protection Act that would serve to clarify, that would serve to redirect, 

that would serve to cause some of these additional studies to happen - for 

example, an economic study - so that the true impact could be seen in the 

Senate. It appears that down the hall the feeling is that maybe this commission 

has gone too far already. If this could be reviewed on that basis, I think 

a productive plan could be the result. Thank you. 

SENATOR DODD: Woody Jarrner. 

W 0 0 D Y J A R M E R: For the record, my name is Woody Jarrner. I am the 

Planning Director for the Cape May County Planning Board. I will try to 

be orief as you may have some questions. I understand you said 3:00, so 

the two gentlemen may want some time also. 

For the last two years I had the role of President of the County Plan­

ners Association and in that role I attempted at that time to get the other six 

county planning directors together to get some sort of agreement to disagree 

or agreement to agree, at least amongst the total seven county planners. 

We did agree in a number of areas and we tried to make those feelings known 

to the commission staff. We don't feel that the corrnnission or the commission 

staff regarded those concerns. Let me explain that very briefly. 

In our view, the commission had one or two ways to go, either 

the corrnnission could take the, to use a term Roger used, heavy-handed zoning 

approach to the Pinelands, or it could use a general regional planning approach, 

with goals and standards, and retain some of the clout later on. What we 

maybe hoped would happen was they may have used the stronger approach in 

the core area which certainly was needed and we all agree to that. 

The other approach was the more gentle approach in the protection 

area. But, that wasn't the case, they used the heavy-handed approach through 

the whole million acres, and that created problems for the planners. 

Let me briefly comment on why I don't think the Plan works for 

Cape May County specifically. There are two reasons. One was already mentioned 

and that is the transfer of development credit system. It doesn't really 

work in Cape May County because none are created in Cape May County. That 

needs to be looked at. 

The meeting I was at this morning was the American Planning Association 

Legislation Committee, and we are trying to grapple with something to come 

to the Legislature with on this Transfer of Development Credit System to 
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make it one that will work. We need it. 

The other reason why we have a problem in Cape May County with 

the plan is that supposedly to make the plan work there are growth areas 

where we can cluster or channel growth. This just won't work in Cape May 

County. The areas proposed for growth in Cape May County would have densities 

of 3.2 acre lots. If that is a growth area I will eat my Plan Use Law. 

Obvious!~ towns have been stricken down in the courts that have zoning ordinances 

for more than two acre lots. Here we are asking to have growth areas in 

Cape May County in the Pinelands Plan--

SENA'rOR DODD: 'I'hat ties in with the Mount Laurel Decision. 

MR. JARMER: Exactly, sir. Now, I am in a dilerruna as a professional 

planner because there has been a lot of heat created by the Plan, and I 

don't really have the opportunity now to discuss or negotiate with the commission 

because the people that hired me and pay me and to whom I report are too 

upset to even say we should sit down and talk. That's unfortunate and we 

should try to address that. 

SENATOR DODD: Woody, I am finding that after an election, or 

over a bitter debate in the Senate, where you and I go at it and you win 

and I lose I am mad at you for a while, but after that - and I realize you 

have won and we go on to different battles - we become allies and I realize 

I am going to work with what you have won. So, there is a period where 

we all-- And, I see some of that today and that is understandable. But, 

you also have to realize that has an ending. 

MR. JARMER: I'm hoping it does too but let me just comment that 

if I came into your town as a planning consultant, or let's say an elected 

official, and adopted a zoning ordinance that made your house a non-conforming 

use, and I say, "Well, don't worry about it, after we adopt the ordinance 

you can come in and we will talk about it" that kind of an approach also 

leaves a bad taste. 

What can be done? I think, hopefully, after a month or two the 

dust settles so there will be some discussion. But, I don't see a lot of 

flexibility in that Plan, when we talk about some of the basic standards 

that were adopted. An example is the standard for minimum lot size -- 3.2 

acres. That is based on a two part per million water qua~ity standard, 

which several years ago was adopted by DEP as a central Pjnelands area water 

quality standard, not as a water quality standard to be used for half of 

the mainland and Cape May County. Now, that is the standard we have to 

accept. I don't see that leaves us any flexibility to sit down and talk 

about. 

SENATOR DODD: Let me ask Mr. Moore about that point. I can't 

underline enough what I am going through and what we are going through in 

the north with water, which is again complicated by the fact of the toxic 

waste dumping. Atlantic City's water supply is being threatened right now 

with toxic waste. 

Terry, would you comment on the part per million? 

MR. MOORE: Yes. That is based on every analysis we did in the 

Pinelands on water quality as it exists within the streams and whatever 

grund water quality we had. Under the Pinelands Protection Act this commission 

is charged with preserving and protecting the water quality of the Pinelands, 
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to find the existing character and preserving and protecting that. And, 

the two parts per milllm1 is what is the equivalent of the nitrate contamina­

tion that we feel can be put into those streams so that the water quality 

is not degraded there. That is a recommendation of the DEP in terms of 

amendments to the existing water quality standards within the State. They 

will be preparing hearings on that very shortly. 

MR. JARMER: I don't have any problems with even .17 parts per 

million in the pristine areas, but if we are being asked to have a growth 

area, I ask you, should you have the 3ame water quality standard in a growth 

area that you have in a pristine are~ that has no growth and is not expected 

to ever have any growth? I am not 30 sure should and I think that--

SENATOR DODD: Should the same standards apply? 

MR. JARMER: That's right. Should that same standard apply? 

SENATOR DODD: Which is a valid point. 

MR. JARMER: I have a problem with that. Don't ask me to plan 

in a growth area the same kind of co1formance standards that we plan in 

the natural or pristine area. 

I would add something by suggesting that a little different approach 

should be taken to plannning in the protection area than in the core area. 

Perhaps that needs to be addressed legislatively. I am not so sure the 

commission is about to do that. I would be happy to work with any committee, 

Assembly or Senate Committe, on anything like that. 

SENATOR DODD: Thank you. 

P A T LA R 0 SA: Senator Dodd, Mayor Murphy was unavoidably called 

away on business and he has asked me to read some prepared comments into 

the minutes. I represent the people of the Township of Dennis. Our area 

has been described as quaint, remote, small, historic, and for sure it is 

all of these. The people of Dennis Township like it that way. Most important, 

they are proud people, proud of the fact that no change has taken place 

and the rural atmosphere has been preserved. 

As the for historic culture, Dennis was at one time the industrial 

hubbub of our county. Ship building was extensive, as was an industry called 

shingle mining. In fact, the shingles used on Philadelphia's Independence 

Hall were manufactured in Dennisville. The pride of our people is also 

reflected in our zoning and master plan. The people of Dennis had the far­

sight to relize that the relatively small lot:3 upon which building was taking 

place would lead to chaos in future times. They set about improving their 

standards for development. They utilized expi~rts in the field of development. 

This task took close to four years -- an area, by the way, of about 45 square 

miles yet, the Pinelands Commission has zoned in excess of one million 

acres in nine months time. Arnaz ing. 

Again, I am not commenting on behalf of any developers. They, 

I feel, can take care of themselves. Our zoning and master plans do not 

reflect a pro-developer atmosphere, but more of a compatible one. 

It has been stated by members of the Pinelands staff and commission 

that our plan is the best they have seen. If I may drop just one name, 

Mayor-Commissioner Floyd West, self proclaimed environmentalist, has stated 

that if there were more areas zoned in the mode of Dennis Township, the 

Pinelands Plan may not be needed. 
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To be truthful, our zoning plan is not too far removed from the 

Plan the commission has presented. Our R-3 zones pretty much line up with 

the more restricted areas. Our R-1 zones are in the areas designated regional 

growth. We do not care to have required growth. We do not agree with the 

cluster concept. If you want to cluster animals, fine. There is no way 

that this concept will work in our area. It is our desire to maintain our 

rural atmosphere. It is proposed that our township be allotted approximately 

599 additional units. Our estimates, though higher, could be adjusted. 

With existing units and land area considered, we are at this time about 

one unit for every twenty-three acres. Again our question, what are they 

doing this far south with regards to the Pinelands Commission? As the water 

travels, we are at the bottom of the totem pole. We are bordered by the 

ocean, bay, and meadows. We have no doubt that the ground waters are corning 

our way. The natural flow would indicate that. Please make your corrections 

that are needed on our north and west boundaries. 

We will concede that there a.re some areas which have had indiscriminate 

planning and zoning practices take place. Hit these areas, but leave us 

alone. Atlantic City casinos definitely will have an affect on the south 

Jersey area. Some growth must come, and most certainly there are areas 

where a plan, perhaps the one we are discussing todayr would have to be 

implemented. Some municipalities have indicated they accept the plan. I 

have, in fact, discussed this very problem with other officials. Because 

of their present zoning, they fear too much development can take place. 

My reply to that is, "change it yourselves. Make the necessary changes 

to bring about a more favorable plan. We must live in a compatible fashion 

with our environment, not bow to it." 

I disagree with the scenic corridor definition, as I also disagree 

with the definition of building as being too broad. We have at least one 

case in Dennis Township where a person purchased two and one-half acres 

of land only to be told he could not build upon it because he did not quality 

under the standards of th< plan. He must have two generations of cultural 

and ethnic ties, or work in a Pinelands related industry. 

I would also lH e to comment on the use of waterless toilets. 

In order to utilize such system, the building characteristics as we know 

them would have to be mod•fied. Kitchens and bathrooms would have to be 

back-to-back. Two story ~omes would be preferable becaus(~ on one story 

structures a deep crawl space will be required. The clean-out section to 

these toilets is four to five feet below the flooring. I11 an area where 

a high water table presents a problem, the waterless toilets would be no 

more effective than a septic system . 

We then have th(~ humus self-contained biological toilet system 

which is similar. They both work on a concept of tempera·:ure and dehumidification . 

They will rapidly process human waste into a rich soil. '~hey are supposedly 

easy to clean. These things also use one other system. ''hey use electricity 

and they pJ ug in. Now the average American family has on<; more thing to 

consider as they leave the home, "Did we have any cigarettes lit, cid we 

turn off the lights and t.v., and did we disconnect the tnilet?" 

We have all had situations where the family pet wander~ inevitably 

to return in most cases. Still, we search. Now, we have one more place 

49 



to look. You see, these systems havr~ rather large openings. Some models 

are as wide as twelve inches. 

I am trying to bring out the fact that in every area of the plan 

we will bo fJced with many problems. He underlines this next line, Senator. 

Not enough time has been given to undertake such a plan. The commission 

and staff have been under fire since this thing was started. However, they 

are doing what our state representatives mandated them to do. When asked 

by my people who they should contact, I refer them to the Assemblyman and 

Senators. How about the suggestion that all members of the State Assembly 

and Senate install the alternate toilet systems in their respective homes? 

That way they could observe the systems on a first-hand basis and at the 

end of one year they could report back to the people they represent and 

file a report on the operation and maintenance of these systems. 

Respectfully submitted, Frank L. Murphy, Sr., Mayor of Dennis. 

SENATOR DODD: That was a very colorful presentation. Thank you. 

All right, Jim, if I could ask you to sum up. 

JAME S WAL D RON: I am James Waldron from Upper Township. Senator, 

I appreciate the time constraints that you are under and I recognize that 

I am already five minutes beyond the adjournment time, but I think there 

are certain things that have to be brought to the attention of the committee 

and I will do so very briefly. 

The Legislature in its wisdon has given all of us, as municipal 

officials the sunshine law to live with. The purpose of that is to see 

that the public is informed and that the public participates in their government 

to the fullest extent possible. I think that this Legislature must know 

that this creation of the Legislature, the Pine lands Corrunission, feels that 

it operates under different principles and I feel there are certain salient 

facts that have to be brought home tc) the Legislature. 

This Plan, which we are di~~cussing today, was adopted in November. 

Copies were not made available to th1! affected municipalities until December, 

in very limited numbers, some of which were completely illegible. When 

we attempted to get additional copie~; we were told they were not available 

and would not be available until mid to late January. The Plan was submitted 

to the Secretary of the Interior. Our information was that it was approved 

on January 16th and within the last couple of days the printed form has 

now become available to us. 

Against that background, Senator, it is very difficult to ask 

any municipal official in this room cir any member of the public in the affected 

area to have any confidence because it simply is not the way that things 

should be done. This Plan should ha\e been prepared; it should have been 

circulated; it should have been studied by municipal official in conjunction 

with their planning consultants, their planning boards, and so forth. They 

should have had an opportunity to digest it, and then public hearings should 

have been held and public input should have been gotten at all levels 

not the piecemeal, haphazard fashion that this was accomplished in. I don't 

think that anybody today who is rational and thinking is opposed to conservation. 

We are all acutely aware of what the problems are that we face in our society. 

We know that conservation is necessary. But, I submit to you, sir, that 

there should be.a vast . .¢l.i"fference between conservation and confiscation, 
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and I think it has been long recognized that over-regulation, and over­

burdening laws constitute confiscation. Hopefully, this is not what the 

Legislature seeks to do in establishing this plan. If it is directed at 

protecting a public good, if it is designed to serve the public interest -

which I presume it nust be designed to do - then it should be supported, 

but it should be re1sonable and it should not be super-imposed on people 

against their wishes. It should not be regulated by a super agency. There 

is no need for an additional level of state bureaucracy. I think every 

one of us who deals on a daily basis with the bureaucracy of state government 

is utterly frustrated and utterly fed up, and we see in this just another 

level of that bureaucracy that we have to deal with. Unfortunately, the 

history that has been developed so far is such that it gives us no comfort 

whatever. 

I would hope, and sincerely hope, that the Legislature would be 

congnizant of this fact when it considers the bills that have passed the 

Assembly. We support those bills, and we would hope that they would find 

a favorable reception in your commjttee and in the Legislature. We don't 

think that this Plan, as it is preEently adopted, should apply to the broad 

areas it does. The scope should be severely limited. The areas should 

be redrawn. And, I think in those areas where there is a very, very strict 

regulation of land, such as in the forest area where there is a severe limitation 

placed on what can be done with tha~ land, it is not fair for the State 

to say to those landowners, "You ar3 going to be regulated." If that land 

has to be regulated to that extent, then the State should acquire it and 

it should pay the fair market value for it. 

I think we all recognize, as responsible individuals, that we 

are a nation of laws, and laws have to be obeyed. But, the fact of the 

matter is, when you have oppressive laws and burdensome laws, all you have 

is tyranny masquerading as law and it is the result of that, I think, that 

brings us to a very, very acute situation in what has happened in our county. 

The county board of freeholders has adopted a resolution indicating that 

they will not comply and will not adhere to the Pinelands Plan as it is 

presently drafted. There are four other communities in Cape May County 

that are affected by the Pinelands, Middletown Township, Dennis Township, 

and Upper Township. There is one other municipality, which I also represent, 

and that is Woodbine. 

Upper Township and Woodbine have either adopted or will adopt 

within the next couple of days formal resolutions indicating that they will 

not in any manner, shape, or form comply with this act as it is presently 

drafted. It is my understanding that Middle is adopting a similar position 

and it has also been represented to me that Dennis Township ia dopting an 

identical position . 

Senator, there is a confrontation coming here that I don't think 

any of us should have the stomach for, and I would hope that the Legislature 

will take immediate action to head it off. Thank you. 

SENATOR DODD: Jim, thank you, and I would like to thank the gentlemen 

from Cape May. 

Ladies and gentlemen, you have been a good audience. What I consider 

a good audience is people who don't throw things at me. As we travel around 
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the State on different is3ues, I thLnk today was one of the most useful 

days in the two and one-h1lf years \ie have been involved in the Pinelands 

issue. I think we have ijentified some specific problems that the municipalities 

and the counties do legitimately have. We have been in contact with the 

commission from time to time and we have problems with the 39 acre provision. 

We have had problems with this and '"e as a committee had the commission 

people in and asked them to explain it to us. So, there is a definite followup, 

and we do follow up. This is legis:.ative oversight. 

Two weeks ago we overrode the Governor. It was the first time 

in modern history that the legislature overrode the Governor on a veto, 

which indeed does give the legislature legislative oversight. That means 

that we can act within 30 to 40 days to overrule any agency's rules and 

regulations in State government. It is an enormous burden that the legislature 

has taken on. 

What we are doing today is, in effect, legislative oversight. 

It is following up laws that we pass to make sure that they work. I think 

thatiwould like to give this a chance to work more. You have the final 

document. The commission knows what the problems are. The Cape May group 

made it very clear. That is probably the most dramatic of the testimony. 

And, there has been everything in between. The Cumberland County group is 

willing to work. They are willing to try. We do recognize that all of 

these things cannot be addressed today, next week, or within the year. But, 

the principal has been establj_shed. There will be a Pinelands Preservation 

in one form or another. This has been established. How we can make it 

work is not to overrule or try to do something like that. That won't work; 

that's history. 

How do we make it work? How do you make it work? You have representa-

tives in Trenton good representatives, by and large - honest and sincere 

men and women, and we would like to think we come down and try to follow 

up on what our legislative beliefs are. 

I think Mr. Moore and the chairman that was here today, and you 

members, the men and women of the commission itseJf, have an enormous responsi­

bility. It is certainly not taken lightly by anyone in this room, nor is it by 

anyone that we have dealt with on this. 

I have to apologize to the people that we were just not physically 

able to get to. I am going to ask, amongst others, Mr. Robert Campbell 

of Hamilton Township, and the Deputy Mayor of Hamilton Townshi2 in Atlantic 

County and anyone else who has testimony to come up and stenographers will 

stay and we will read these into the record. Th0se will be reviewed and 

followed up by my committee and by the legislature at large. 

With that, I thank you for your kind attendance and for not throwing 

anything at me -- so far. 

(hearing concluded) 
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STATEMENT 

OF 

ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC COMPANY 

ON THE 

PINELANDS LEGISLATION 

AT 

• PUBLIC HEARING 

FEBRUARY 18, 1981 

AT 

ATLANTIC COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE 

Senator Dodd and members of the Committee, my name is Deborah 

Bozarth and I am a representative of the Atlantic City Electric Company. 

Thank you for providing us with the opportunity to share some of our 

concerns about the Pinelands legislation with you. 

Title 48:2-13 of the New Jersey Statutes provides that a public 

utility, (specifically the Atlantic City Electric Company) is subject to the 

general supervision, regulation and jurisdiction of the Board of Public 

Utilities. Under this same statute, Atlantic Electric is mandated to furnish 
. 

safe, adequate and proper service to the citizens within our service territory. 

In order to provide this mandated service, the utility is required to install 

facilities in various sections of the State, including the Pinelands Area . 
• 

When conflicts arise with local municipal laws, the Board of Public Utilities 

has the jurisdiction to resolve any conflicts by utilizing the procedure for 

review by the Board itself. 

The "Pinelands Protection Act" fails to provide a procedure for 

the BPU to exercise its jurisdiction over proposed utility facilities anywhere 

within the PinelandsArea. This may cause serious problems as the utility 
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strives to meet the service requirements of the area. 

It is the position of the Atlantic City Electric Company that 

such matters should be referred to the BPU for hearings in the event that 

the Pinelands Commision or any affected municipality has delivered a 

decision that would adversely affect the ability of Atlantic Electric to 

provide safe, adequate and proper service. 

I also call to your attention that NJSA 48:2-23, presently requires 

the BPU to consider the environmental impact of utility installations when 

any application for exemption is made. 

I would like to suggest for your review, a proposal to amend 

the "Pinelands Protection Act" that would designate the BPU as the State 

agency with final jurisdiction over proposed utility installations. 

Thank you for your time and interest. 
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